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Direct - Lechner
"THE COURT: Gentlenen, M. Gain has
called and said that he will be considerably

‘late* He has to go to his office for sone

other matter. He indicated that it is
all right to go ahead in his absence. I
understand that M* Sutton indicates that
that's all right since he will be carrying
-the Municipality*s burden at this point.
?ra that all right with you, M. Sutton?
MR* SUTTON: Yes, it is.
THE COURT: Is it all right with you?
VR* HERBERT: Yes, your Honor.
HERMIA M * LEC‘HNER,duIysworn.
DI RECT EXAM NATI ON BY MR* SUTTON:
Q M s* Lechner, are you presently the

Mayor of Clinton Township?

A Yes, | am
| Q For what period of tine have you been
Mayor ? )
A |'ve been Nhybr since January 1, 1976.
Q . WIIl you tell us your educationa

backgr ound?

A ~I"'m a graduate of New Jersey State College

with a B.S. Degree in education and a Supervisory
Certificate in teaching. )
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D rect - Lechner

Q WIIl you tell us any graduate courses

thai you took or any seninars, also.

A . In 1933 | took graduate work in administra-
tion atVNEM/Ybrk Uni versity, and that was ‘not for
credit, and in 1937 graduate courses in guidance at
Rutgers University. From 1959 to the present tine
ny education has consisted of various semnars and
conferences nostly in the area of natural sciences
and environnental concerns*

Q Wiat has been your professiona
enpl oynent ?
A Prom 1932 to 1941 | was a teacher in ny
QUmified fields for four years in the State Hone
For Grls in Trenton and six years at Red Bank
H gh School. Then from 1937 to 1959 | was the owner
and director of the Echo Hill Canp for Grls here
in Hunterdon County. The program had enphasis on
outdoor living and environneni aL education. Since
then from 1951 to 1970 | served as a vol unteer
denonstration teacher in environnental education in
the .elenentary schools in Hunterdon and Morris
County.

Q M's. Lechner, would you tell us any
other related affiliations and al so any papers that

you aut hor ed?
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Direct - Lechner

NRr.HERBERT: Your Honor, | know that
| made an obj ection Yesterday as to the
educational background of the various nenbers
of the Planning Board and your Honor stated
that it would go to find out the general
background. Now, we're getting into what
appears to be sone foundation for expertise.
| think it should be pointed out that Ms.
Lechner has never been offered as a potential |
expert witness. She hasn't prepared any
report. At deposition she admtted she
wasn't an expert and | think it would be
I mproper to try to present her at this tine
as any kind of an expert. Therefore, |
bel i eve that anything beyond what has been
gone into in sone depth already woul d be
| nmpr oper .

MR, SUTTON:  Your Honor, | do not
intend to ask M's. Lechner expert opinions
as an expert. | do; however, feel that as a
nmenber of the Planning Board and as a nenber
of the Township Council that her knomAedgé in
the field of water ahd any affiliation she
had with the State or any positions with the

county are very relevant to i ndi cate the
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D rect - Lechner

conpetency of a menmber of the Township
Council* And as Mayor she has sat on the
PIanhing Board and she is conpetent as a
member of the Planning Board,
| MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, Mrs.

Lechner's conpetence is not in question.
Obviously, she's a very conpetent wonan.
What we're concerned about is the possibility
of giving any kind of expert opinions which
is in a separate area.

THE COURT: Shell not be giving any
expert téstinnny.

MR, HERBERT: But | just heard an
illusion by Mr. Sutton to some concerns
about water and if the intention of M.
Sutton is to have Mrs* Lechner testify in
the area of water or water quality then |
Woul d object. She's never Dbeen presented in
any manner, shape or form In discovery as an
expert in that area. As far as her conpetenced
I's concerned, your Honor, that's not a
question. Nor was it a question with Ms.

Nei ghbor .

MR. SUTTON: Again, | would like to

indicate Mrs. Lechner's background‘-- | do not
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Direct - Lechner |
expect to ask any opinions of M's, Lechner
as an expert, but, as | stated, | think this
is very relevant to indicate the ability and
cbnpetence of both the Planning Board and the
| Townshi psCounci | .

THE COURT: Well, to the extent that
she's a menber of the Planning Board re-
quired by statute that would be placed on
the Pl anning Bdard | don't feel anything
wrong ascertaining what her background was,
her input was in the plan. Secondly, which
Is the point and to that extent factually,
as to her know edge and | feel she may be
able to testify as that is related to input
whi ch eventually came into the Land Use Pl an.
You can continue, M. Sutton.

Q You may answer the question

A In 1959 X served as a Chairman of Organizing
Comm ttee for the South Branch Watershed Association
and Executive Secretary of that organization until
1967Vand as Executive Vice President to the present
date. And in this capacity I've had the follow ng.

i nvol vements: :

| represented the Hunterdon County

Freehol ders at the Round Valley-Spruce Run operationg

1
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Direct - Lechner
hea{ings in 1962 and 1964? on Floods and Flood Pl ains
| represented the County Freeholders at the Corp

of Engineers fl ood hearings on the Raritan Valley

in 1962 and | assisted local communities in pre-
paration of flood plain delineation applications at
the suggestion of the Division of Water Resources?

I was an invited speaker on "A Citizen's Views On
Water" at the First International Water Quality
Synmposium in 1965, sponsored by the Water Condition-
I ng Association International? |'ve been the guest

| ecturer for training courses for environnmenta

comm ssion menbers in Rutgers University from 1971
to 19777 | wrote a paper on the "Constraints O

The Water Resource On Land Use I n Headwaters F@gions"
for Public Forum called "Water Down The Drain ~

Dol lars OQut OF Your Pocket"™ in 1973; | was author

of a funding application and coordinator of a
"Regional Storm Water Managenent Study For Clinton
and Readi ngton Townshi ps and Lebanon Borough" in

1972 to 1974? and | publjshed a small article on
"Smal |l Stream Protection” for tho Hew Jersey Federa-
tion Planner in 1970? | devel oped a check Iist

for Environnental Cbnnfésion Subdi vi si on Review in
1974? | conpiled a panphlet on the care of septic

systems for homeowners in 1975, this was not an
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A 1 was a nenber of the original dinton

Drect - Lechner‘
original work it was a conpilation; "Design of
Septic D sposal Systens in the H ghl and- Pi ednont
GEoIogicaI Interface" is a research prqposal to
t he JVE;A.P. whi ch is receiving favorabl e consi dera*-
tion at the present tinmej and 1 served as a Round-
table Consultant for a "Day and A Half of Pl anni ng"
sponsored by the New Jersey Federation of Planning
Oficials at the nunicipal officers annual convention
and,this has been annual ly since the inception of
t hat program several years ago.

| Q Ms. Lechner, would you also tell us

any positions you have held with either a muni ci pal it

a county or with the State.

Townshi p Environnmental Comm ssion and -served from
the tinme of its creation until 1975, the end of
1975 when | took over ny duties as Mayor. | was a
menber of the Township Commttee in 1971. That was
an elective position. And, of course, Muyor of
Ainton Township in 1976. | was appointed as a
menber of the New Jersey Water Policy and Supply
Cbunci[ in 1966. Presently, | serve on that counci
as Chairman of the FIoodJCbnnittee and currently as
acting Chairman of the Council. | served as a

Director of the Hunterdon County Soi | Conservati on

Y,



B

S
e i avetees

- FORM 2048

BAYONNE, N.J. 07002

PENGAD CO..

11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

23
24
25

Direct - Lechner

District from 1971 to 1976. | was on fhe Hunt er don
County Pl anning Board for the same period of tine.

| aerved on the Hunterdon County Welfare Board from
1953 to 1968. | was a member of th3 Departnment of
Environﬁéntal Profecfion Task Force for environnmental
gui delines on interceptor sewer |ine construction and
that task force worked during the year 1972. And,
subsequently! | served as Chairman of what was known
as Task Force Number 2 which concerned itself with
the Regional Water Quality Planning guidelines and
that was in 1973. | was a nmenber of the Governor's
Commttee to evaluate Tocks Island Damin 1975,

New Jersey representative to the National Conference
on Sediment in 1971, that was with the Departnent

of Agriculture, and a menber of the Interdepartmental]
Study Group which concerned the Department of
Agriculture and the Department of Environmenta
Protection on Erosion and Sediment Control in New
Jersey in 1971 which represented New Jersey state |aw

which is now in effect and also the model ordinances,

T QJ Ms. Lechner, would you be able to go
into the scope of the mpfk that you did in the
positions you held, Stafe positions you held?

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, | object.
THE COURTS | think that we've had

s
13
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BY MR»

current

again,

- Lechner

enough of iﬁat. ['m satisfied with Ms.
Lechner's background. Let's get sonething
I n régard to fhe Land Use PI an.

MR. SUTTON: | just have the current

affiliations.
THE COURT: | just ruled, M. Sutton.
Let's go.
SUTTON:
Q Mayor Lechner, would you tell wus your

affiliations —

THE COURT: M. Sutton, 1 just
Indicated | think that that is irrelevant
at this point. Let's go on to sonething
rel evant.

MR. SUTTON: Perhaps we can have
this paper nmarked.

THE COURT: Show it to M. Herbert.

MR. HERBERT: | have no problem

THE COURT: Mark it DPBall.

(Qualifications of Herm a Lechner
narkedJDPB-ll in evidence.)

Q Ms. Lechner, would you tell us,

the period of tine t hat you' ve been Mayor of

Clinton Township?

A

Since January 1, 1976 until the present.

10 v



'PEN, D CO.. BAY(. |

. MO, 076 - O =

o O EAN w N =

\‘

10

S R

14

16
17

18
19

20
21
22
23
24
25

Direct - Lechner
Q - Prior to becom ng Mayor of Clinton

Tommship; did you serve on the Clinton Township
L‘ .

Counci | ?
A Yes.
Q Wul d you tell us the period of

tinme that'you served on the Township Council?
h One year, calender year, of 1971.

Q During the period of tine that you
were Mayor were any ordi nances passed or any
amendnents to ordi nances passed that pertained to
soiling or planning?

A Yes, there were.

Q Wul d you tell us these ordinances
and the anmendnments at this point.

A | do not want to go into the new revised
zoni ng ordi nances which 1 want to go into nore

detail at a later tine.
THE COURT: Di d sonet hi ng happen in

19717

MR. sSUTToNJ This will be 1966, 76
and' 77.

THE CCURTSA Well, she said she was on
t he Town Counci | fn 1971.

MR, HERBERT: But I"'m not going to go

into the ordinances that wer e passed during

)
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D rect - Lechner

that period. It would be the later period.

THE COURTS | still don't know what
period you're tal king about.

MR* SUTTON: |I'mtal king about the
period since Ms. Lechner was Mayor from
January 1, 1976 to the present tine.

THE COURTS To date?

MR, SUTTON: Yes.

BY MR. SUTTON:

Q WIl you tell us the various
ordi nances and anendnents that were passed during
that period of tj.rae?
A Yes. |In February, 1976, we adopted a
surface water managenent ordi nance. That ordi nance
was thé outgrow h of the surface water nanagenent
study. April 1, 1976, a road and i nprovenent
ordi nance was adopted. This concerned a subdi vi sion
| and use ordi nance. June 3, 1976, a revised
subdi vi si on ordi nance was adopted. Decenber 30,
1976, the |and use ordi nance whi ch was the pro-
cedural portipn to conformw th the Land Use Law
that we had to do.during that year. And, also,
of course, the new zoning or di nance was passed

which we will go into later. That was Septenber 1,
1977.
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Direct - Lechner

Q Durfng the time you were Mayor of
Clinton Township, did you receive any communications
from Round Valley, Inc., relative to the proposed
P.U.D.? |
A No.

Q Did any matter concerning Round Valley
Inc., come before the Township Council during the
period of time that you were Mayor?
A Yes. In January, 1977. It would have been
January 19th with the Council regarding the Round

Val | ey, Incorporated matter.

Q Aa Mayor you also sat on the Clinton
Tommshtp Pl anning Board. |Is that correct?
A That is correct.

Q For what period of time was this?
A For the same period of tinme that |'ve been

Mayor which is since January 1, 1976.

. Q Did you attend work sessions or
meetings relative to the Land Use Plan?
A Yes, | did.

Q j Wuld you tell us, first of all, each
of the work sessions that you attended relative to
the Land Use Plan? “

A Thecnes | have noted are January 13, there

was an initial prelimnary proposal, February 3rd

13

13



" Direct - Lechner

Interim Report One, Two, Three and Four vrere matters
that were worked on and | was in attendance, March
2nd was a joint meeting with what we called "M U.D."
which is the Municipal Utility Department concerning
| seweré, March 30th, April the 20th, this is all

1976, this was on the revised subdivision ordinance,
May the 4th, May the 14th, June 1st, June 25. Do

you want just work sessions? July 6th was a public
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hearing.
Q Yes, and also the public hearings.

A July 6th was a public hearing. July 20th

was a regular meeting. There was sonme discussion

there of the Land Use Plan following it. Septenber

7, September 21, October 5, October 26th, second
public hearing. There was a neeting October 18th,

but | was absent.  Novenber 2nd, Novenmber 16th.

Q That was the public hearing where the

Land Use Plan was adopted?

A Yes. Novenmber 29 was with Round Valley, Inc.

and through two meetings in December, but | was away

at the time so | did not attend those.

Q Now, without going into the dates cf

the meetings did you also attend work sessions

relative to the Surface Water Management ordinances

that were in preparation and the Roacl | nprovenont
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Direct - Léchner

ofdinancesgthat wer e ih preparation?

A Pafticularly, the Surface Water Managenent
ordinance, it was the one | was nost famliar wth.
| attended work sessions on the Road |nprovenent,
bﬁt t he éxpertise nostly on that we'left to the
ehgineer because ‘'that was engi neeri ng.

Q | Now, after the Land Use Plan was
adopted, as a ﬁenber of the Planning Board sitting
as Mayor, did you also attend work sessions relative
to the revised zoning ordi nance?

A Yes.

Q Wuld you tell us the different work
sessions that you attended?

A First, | was absent on January 12th —
THE COURT: |I'm sorry. Were you

present then?

- THE WTNESS* No, | was absent on
January 12t h. | know what the m nutes were.
February 1, | m ssed neetings during February,

| was in the hospital except for regular
meetings,., April 5 on the zoning ordi nance and
I'm afraid that during that time | had to
catch up afterwards, | Had eye surgery and

| was unabIeAto read. April 25 the v/iork

session, My the 3rd, May 18, there was a

3
P

15
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A Yes, there were.
Q Were there any comments by anyone
“from Round Valley, Inc.?

D rect *e Lechner
neeting that | was absent. My 24th was a
;:_.“publyc;neeting not a hearing but a public
o iﬁfbfﬁétidn neeting foll owed by almork
sessiOn.f May 31 was a special neeting
.where . in the ordinance was recommended to
the Council. And then neetings since then
|'ve been in attendance but they did not
concern thenselves with the Land Use
or di nance.
BY MR, SUTTONS
Q Now, Mayor Lechner, the Planning Board
recommended the zoning ordinance to the Township
Council. Is that correct?
A Ri ght.
Q Were there hearings before the Township
Council on the zoning ordi nance?

A Yes.

Q WIIl you tell us the dates of the
hearings, the first public hearing or the public
hearing, | should say, was on August 4, 1977 and

were conments made by the public at the tine?

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, are we going

+

16
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Direct - Lechner. |

‘to.go through this? | object. W have
gone through this attenpt by the defendant
to somehow bring out the facts that we
didn't attend certain meetings and so forth.
V@ were in litigation, your Honor. As a
matter of fact, these meetings took place
after this very trial began.

THE COURT: \What's the point, M.
Sutton, in trying to bring out the fact
that Round Valley did not attend when they
were in active litigation nor did they have
the contact with your client for whom they're
forbidden to have the contact as a matter of
di sciplinary ruling governing contact of
attorneys having direct contact with clients
of the adversary* | don't know the point
of indicating why litigants should go to
litigate when we're here in a proceeding in
|ieu of prerogative wit. | don't really

under st and your point.

MR* SUTTONs Well, ['Il wi thdraw the
question.
BY MR. SUTTON:
Q Mayor Lechner, were there coments by

the public?

17
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Direct - Lechner

A Yes, there were,

Q And as a result of the comments, was

there a neeting, a joint neeting with the Pl anning

Boar d?
A Yes, there was.

Q Was there a further hearing on the
ordi nance?
A There was not a further hearing on the
ordi nance. There was one hearing. The hearing
was closed. W took all comrents and reviewed it
with the Planning Board and then the Council nade
Its decisions follow ng that.

Q Has the zoni ng ordi nance now been
passed?
A Yes ¢

MR SUTTON. May | have this narked,
Ordi nance 124-777

THE COURT: DPB-12 for identification.

Do you object to put it into evidence?
MR. HERBERT: May | just glance at
it. I'msuyre | don't. No objection, your

‘Honor .

THE COURT: Al right. It will be put

i nto evi dence.

(Ordinance Number 124-77 marked

18
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Direct - Lechner
DPB- 12 fn evi dence. )

MR, SUTTONs Your Honor, yesterday we
mar ked certain maps, the Land Use Hap'and
the Zoning Map for identification, | under-
stand that M. Herbert has no objection to
havi ng these maps placed now i nto evidence.

MR. HERBERT: That's correct, your
Honor »

THE COURT: Pl ease mark them

(Maps nmarked DPB-3 through 9 narked
I n evidence.)

Q Ms. Lechner, | show you DPB-12 and

ask you if that is the zoning ordinance and the

anmendnent s?

A Yes.

Q Were the anendnents nmade as a result
of the discussions of the public hearing that was
hel d?

A Yes.

Q What form of governnent does dinton

Townshi p have?

A It's a Mayor-Council form of governnent.

Q How many rhénbers are on the governnent al
body?
A There are four Council nenbers and Mayor.
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Di rect Lechner

A Mayor is elected separately from the Counci

menbers.

Q Wuld you tell us the names of the
i ndi vi dual menbers and their occupations?
A Nr,'Gosch (phonetic) who is airetired
metal | urgi cal engineer, M. Hey (phonetic) is a
financial consultant with stocks and bonds, M.
Fuekas (phonetic) is a research director with Ortho |

Products and M.

Li ndabury (phonetic)

IS in personnel

management. | do not know the name of the conpany
right now.
MR. SUTTON: 1 would like to have
this paper marked for identification.
(Document entitled, M375th Meeti ng,
Septenmber 20, 1976, Nunmber 29," marked
DPB-13 for identification.)
Q Mrs. Lechner, | show you a paper narke#

DPB- 13 and ask you ‘to identify it.

A This Is fromthe mnutes of the New Jersey

Water Policy and Supply Council for the neeting of

Septenmber 20, 1976, and it is marked pages 29 and 30
of that.

MR HERBERT:  Your Honor, I'm going to

object. | don't even know what this document

is. We've never been told about it. We've

13
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| Direct - Lechner
vl asked for all menmoranda in the interrogatorie“
zil any reports, materials; mnutes of any kind.
3 They have not been supplied to the State
) J 4 and we would ask that any allusion to this
(j% ‘/5 document — | have no idea what it is and
6 what it contains have not been alluded to
! In testinony,.
8" MR. SUTTONJ Your Honor, | know that
9 there are documents given to us during the
' 10 trial and we were told that we would have a
é 1 chance to read them | have no objection
5 g 12 to M. Herbert faking his time and reading
ftg : 13 this document at this time.
Rer 14 MR* HERBERTS Your Honor, | know the
Pfik%i g 15r Court has on record a letter sent to the n
;4 b 16 Court* | believe, on September 2nd by
j ;Lg o counsel indicating the long history of
1gggi 18 di scovery in this matter. The fact is that
) 19 when documents were produced by the plaintiffs
. 20 at trial in the case in chief it was in
 }}? { 21 response to questions asked by def.endantsf
-é? 22 counsel. | think we've gone through con-
- 23 secutive order cbncerning di scovery. Those
. 24 orders were extended to counsel for the
;* 25 def endants and this isn't getting into the
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area of new exports or reports. This is
getting into a docunent that's been around
Zfor al nrost a year which we haven't been able
to see. Now, we had experts available. They
'méht err all “documents that coul d -have been
used. W went over all of our basic studies
back in March of 1977 and here we are al nost
hal f way through the defendants®' case and
t hey're produci ng a docunent which is al nost
a year old.

MR, SUTTON  Your Honor, | believe

that Dr. Horton referred to this docunent.
This is a public resolution. |It's a public

docunent. It's not sonething that was

prepared privately and I think that any publi¢

docunent, whether it is a statute or whether
it is case law or whether it is in the form
of resolution is sonmething that woul d be
admssible. It is a public docunent.

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, it isn't
the question of admssibility. It is a
question of notice. W have asked for all
material s includingipublic docunent s that
the defendants would rely upon. This

docunent here was not i ndi cated as such.

22
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THE COURT: Pl ease ook at it, M.

Herbert, and see if Dr. Horton did rely

- upon it or did refer to it in any way. And,

M. Sutton, would you kindly point out where
his testimony did refer to it.

-MR. SUTTON: Mr. Cain told me about

THE COURTi . Do you have any notes
i ndi cating where he did refer to it, M.
Cai n?

MR* CAIN:  Your Honor, perhaps it
woul d be appropriate to wait until counsel
— yes, on cross-examnation of Dr. Horton
| referred to this policy of the State and
he was famliar with it and did testify to
sone extent about it. | don't recall if it
was marked for identification at that tinme.
We did have it in court. The sane subject
was al so discussed with the other expert.
So it's not a new subject.

MR. ,HERBERT: It isn't a question of
bei ng a new subject, your Honor, it is a
question of being a docuhent never reveal ed
to us until this very date and we had no idea

that a noment ago | was asking M. Sutton

1
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whet her or not he was going to have any
testinmony in the water area. Apparently,
nomﬁ we're going to get it. W're going to
get it in the formof Ms. Lechner not only
being a Mayor of this Township, but also a
menber of the State.

THE COURT: She was on the Pl anning

Board at the sane tine she was a nenber, but

1"w concerned with regard to the surprise

possibility.
MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, | just
renew ny obj ecti on. | would also character-

ize that as clearly a public docunent and,
secondly, not an expert report.

THE COURT: Let's see it. | don't
recall that there's any allusionto it. |
have reviewed ny notes of Dr. Horton's
testinony. | find no allusionto this. M
not es, on cross;exanination by you, M.
Cain, on your cross-exam nation, was exten-
sive, J

MR. CAIN: Yes; ybur Honor. This was
the resolution with resbect to the non-
degradati on policy.

THE COURT: Wel |, nmuch maé sai d about

+
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D rect - Lechner 11

non-degradation; but this was never alluded
to specifically. . And it was never identified
at that tine. You never gave your adversary
an opportunity to go into the nerits of the
docunment: in other words, the opportunity to
I nvestigate, the opportunity to rebut, the
opportunity to discuss is being taken from
your adversary at this point. |If you w sh
to you nmay pass on to another subject.
|'11 have to sustain the objection at this
tinme* Provide your adversary with a copy
t hereof and we can have a continuous record
to that point of testinony.

MR. SUTTON. Very wel | .

THE COURTt 1'Il mark this only for
ldentification at this tine sustaining the

obj ection for reasons | just indicated.

BY MR SUTTONS

Q M's. Lechner, how | ong have you been

i nvol ved in work so far as planning, specifically

concerning dintown Townshi p?

In the early 1950's | was one of perhaps

a dozen peopl e who then approached the Township
Comm ttee and recommended and urged them to get

invol ved in planning. There was no planning in the

25 |
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Township or county at that tine. Since that tine
| have been actively interested as a citizen in the
planning'process In the Township and county.
MR SUTTON:  Your Honor, that woul d
concl ude ny questions as Planning Board
attorney. X understand M. Cain wants to

ask some questions concerning it.
THE COURT: Yes. Let's get to the

Municipality first.

MR. CAIN.  Your Honor, first could |
make sure | understand the Court's ruling
with respect to counsel's objection to this

docunent ?

THE COURT: | sustained it for the
reasons that | gave.

MR CAIN  You said they will be
provided with a copy of it.

| THE COURT: I'mnot going to provide

it. | just marked it for identification.
If you want to serve a copy to your opponents
— if you want to ask for a continuance to
| ater present that docunment to them you may.
"Il give you an 6pportunity at a later date
If you think this is, one, relevant, two,

material and three, not self-serving you

13
i
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certainly may#
MR CAINs Well, that is our position.,
THE COURT: That's it. Al three of
t hose t hi ngs.
MR. CAINs Then we will serve a copy
on them and we do consider it relevant and
material so then it is self-serving than

other adm ssible evidence in this trial.

MR. HERBERT: |s that comment nade
seriously because we can get into the author
of that docunent if we want to. | nean, is
counsel really serious about this self-
serving elenent. Can we get into that right
now?

THE COURT: You'll be getting a copy
of the docunent perhaps when | go on jury
trials next week. Take such discovery as you

wish and if you want to expl ore who the

aut hor of that resolution was, was it discussed,

was it reviewed, what's the basis for it,
who noved it, who sent it, you nmay.

VR, CAIN: And further, your Honor,
since this was no sufprise to their expert
| would Iike an opportunity to review the

deposition because | believe this may have bee

3
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Cross - Lechner

di scussed upon di scovery when M. Sterns
or M. Herbert extensively questioned
Ms» Lechner «
MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, the probl em
"with a statement such as that is when they're
left unrebutted on the record it creates a
probl em You' ve rul ed already,
THE COURT: Are we finished with this
direct? W'Il|l take a break and you can both

| ook at the deposition and then you can pl ace
upon the record what the deposition reveal ed.

MR. CAIN. May | proceed, your Honor?
THE COURT: You can proceed.
CROSS- EXAM NATI ON BY MR*  CAIN:

Q ~ Ms. Lechner, during the tine that you
were on Council or as a nenber of Couhcil as Mayor
woul d you tell us what action was taken by Coﬁnci
or what action was taken during your admnistration
| ater with respect to the provision of water and
sewer facilities in the Township of Cinton?

A You want during the time that | was Mayor or
do you want ne'to go back to 19]0?
Q Go back to 1971, if you recall.

A Yes. As | recall in 1971 there was a rather

overal |l survey authorized of the Township to

28
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M. Bogart who was the Townshi p Engineer to devel op
semer;areasafareas that we felt sonetine or that he
felt;soﬁetihé:in the future mght possibly be
sewered. and these were indicafed,,l think, as Areas
one, tmo,-three; possibly, four, five. But it was

a schematic kind of thing not anything that woul d

|l ead to devel opnent of a plan. It was just the
first thrusts of saying if we were to sewer as nuch
as the Township as we feel possibly could be sewered

this was laid out.

Q Was it reduced to a sketch of sone
sort?
A It was nmade into a sketch, yes.

Q You attended sonme of the prior

testinnny% Wuld this be, to the best of your
know edge, the sane sketch that some of the
plaintiffs' wtnesses have referred to; the Planning
Board office and M. Bogart's office?
A Yes, it possibly was*

Q Do you recall if in 1971 there were
di scussions as to the formation of other met hods,
other bodies for handling sewers in the Township of
Ainton other than Ieavihg it to Council?
A | don't believe as early as '71 there was any

di scussion of that during that tinme.
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1 came a little bit later.
Q In 1971, do you recall whether the

NH10, which has been previously alluded to, do you

recall if that was underway yet?
A No, it was not.
Q How | ong have you been a resident of

Clinton Township?
A We purchased our property in 1936 and noved
here as permanent residence about 1942.

Q | would like to go very briefly prior
to 1971 and ask you, only if you have a recollection
of itJ do you recall the events at the time of the
construction of the Clinton Towmn Sewer Plan and

the participation of the Clinton Township in that

pr oj ect ?
A Yes, | recall that.
Q Could you tell us what you know then

about the plans for the participation of the

muni cipalities for that?

A The exact percentages | would leave with
Mayor Smithes testinony that | was not cognizant of
except that Clinton Township would have part in

t hat plaﬁ. The proposals‘éane in'66, 64, there-
abouts. | renenber attending a public neeting, |

believe, in 1965 on the entige nattér and we. were

'
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G oss - Lechner
E zeroing there in the area of what is now referred to
f 2 .basically as Area Two which is Annandal e and that
}? 3 Is the area that was to have been brought into the
52  4’ plan at that time, |
;; @ 5 Q Do you recal | whether Clinton Township
?g' 6 participated in the plans, the engineering pl ans
ﬂz 7| and, | Dbelieve, the Wstern (phonetic)?
éf 8 A - Yes, | believe engineering plans were drawn
;EM 9 at that time and it was to the point of deciding,
t? . 10 maki ng the vote that we're going to go this way
' ; v 1 and go'into it and would have been with the Muinici-
é 12F pal.: - Utility Department not an authority. In
; 13L ot her words, the Township Commttee woul d have been
§ 14 in the sewer business, so to speak.
g 15 | Q Vell, do you-recall what the governing
e 16 | body's position was with respect to sewering
171 Annandale at that time?
18 A I think, in general, they wanted it sewered
190  and the vote, as | recall, at that neeting was, |
20 believe, two to one that they would do it and then
g 2L it was challenged.
- 22 Q What happened?
23 A It was chal |l enged by, basically, one citizen
24 of thé Townshi p who was an attorney who said it
‘25 should go to referendum and objected-to everyone in
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the Township being held responsible for the iinancial

ref erendum was held and, of course, it was voted
down in the referendum and that's why Clinton
Tommship did not sewer Annandal e.

Q Neverthel ess, the plant was built?
A The pl ant was built w thout Cinton Tommshiply
participation*

Q I rrespective of Clinton Township's
participation in the actual construction has Clinton
Townshi p been a custonmer of the Clinton Town sewer
pl ant ?

A Yes. To the devel opnents that have taken
pl ace and for a tine | believe a certain anmount of

space was reserved as M* Smth testified yesterday.

Q Al |l ocated for Clinton?
A . Yes, for the use of the Townshi p.
Q Do you recall whether or not the

original capacity of the plant was based upon the
area, any Clinton Township area being a sewer?

A | believe it was because it was a total
package at the time and it was unfortunate that the
Townshi p did not continue as.part,

Q Now, subsequent to 1965 and, again,

subsequent to 1971, Mayor, what action was takp-n by

321
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you or by Councfl with respect to semering»any
portion of the nmunicipality?

A Towards the end of 1971, the latter half of
the year, a study commttee was set up jointly with
t he Borough of Lebanon and Readi ngton Township as
far as sewering was there, | was on that commttee
for the first two meetings or so and then when |

| eft the Township Council | was no |onger on that-.
So there was a hiatus in my know edge from that time
until | came back to beconme Mayor in 1976, That

wat ershed came originally from Pettycoat Lane East.

Q Has that been the dividing —

A | That's dividing the watershed between the
south branch of the Raritan and the Rockaway Creek
System
| THE COURT: It's on'the opposite side
of the Township as this proposed plan?
THE WTNESS: It's on the East end

of the Townshi p.

Q How, you said there was a hiatus. Do
you have any further know edge of the program made
by this study commttee to‘the present time?

A Yes. )

Q . What results, if any, have been

acconpl i shed?
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A As | cane into office as Mayor they had

- about  conpl eted Phase One of that study and they

had theif first report, so it was up for sonme kind
of action on the part of the Tdmmship at that tine.
I think it was onefpublfc hearing just before |
took office and possibly a couple of neetings —
one neeting afterward on the thing. But this was
the E.E. A S. report which is supposedly the
Envi ronnment al Eval uation of Alternative Study and
alternatives selected and so forth.

Q. - Was an environnental expert engaged
by this group?

A 1t was done by a group from Rutgers who put

‘together the group of people, supposedly who knew

what they were doing énd who studied things and caiao
up with their alternatives.

Q Do you know where that plant was
supposed . to be | ocated?

A Yes. It is proposed in the Witehouse

vicinity in the Rockaway Creek.

Q Jn what nunicipality?
A That woul d have been in Readi ngton Townshi p.
Q Do you know the status of the study or

the construction of the plant at this point?

A It is quite far down on the pribrity list, I

)
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bel i eve.

| -Q Now, M. Rahenkarap has testified

t hat C]infon Township refused to join in with
Fbadingtoh Tgmhship and | wonder if you have any
knowl edge ag Mayor as to what happened with respect
to the partic}patibn of "Ainton Township in that
group and in that plant?

A Yes. It was not that dinton Township
refused to participate on a review of the study of
alternatives. W questioned very seriously and

we were not the only ones who questioned whether the
study had been done as conpletely as it should
have been done and if the alternative had been

| ooked at as conpletely as they should have been.
For one thing there had been no survey of the
functioning or mal functioning of septic systens in
the BlossomH || area which was to have been
sewered as part of this. There was a long inter-
ceptor line with nothing on it which would be from
Lebanon to Whitehouse. The alternatives of doing
sonething in between the |arge systenmand sonet hi ng
to the east of Lebanon had been discarded rather
perfunctorily. These things ﬁere all reported by
us and by others to the EPA* Regi on Two and our

di ssatisfaction on it. - It was on that ‘basis that we

35|
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s 1 vot ed down t hat proposal.
2" .0 ,» Nevertheless, what is happening
3 respecting -the construction of the plant?
4 A | believe Lebanon, if I'm correct —
& 5 | MR HERBERT: 1 object, your Honor.
6'# It's specul ation.
! | THE W TNESS: It's not specul ation.
8’ MR HERBERT: Your Honor, | have an
9 obj ection.
: 10 THE W TNESS: |-M change the answer.
% 1 Q Ms. Lechner, please try to confine
é 12 yourself to things that you know of.
E 13 A Lebanon and Readi ngton have approved noving
; § 14 ahead without Clinton Townshi p.
f% g 5 Q Is it anticipated that when the plant
;‘ § 16 I's constructed that Clinton Township would be a
.;;2 17 custoner rather than a participant in the construct!ﬁ

A 18 of the plant? |
;}?f! 19 A | have no know edge of that.

.fi{ , 20 Q Do you have any know edge of whet her
.;;é o 2l that plant would sewer those areas or any of those
'Lﬁféf = areas to the east of Lebanon which have been desig-
”A;fé 23 nated for residential options with public sewers?
i*ii; 2 A Yes, | would say so.

' '25 Q Now, Nhyor,;directfng ourselves to the
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-sewered by the Clinton Town plant?

Clinton Town plant or another plant in that vicinityd

Wi th respect to machinery for sewering, the machinery

A It had been started before | cane into

ot her watershed which would be west to Pettycoat
Lane* |s that correct?
A Yes.

Qll - Is that the watershed which is

A The areas that would be branched, | think,

to go to an S.T.P. would necessarily go either to a

Q It's been a long tinme since the
testinony earlier this sumer, but S.T-P. is a
St andard Treatnent Pl ant.

A Yes.

Q What action has been taken by Counci

itself for sewering any areas of the Township?

A The Township Council early in 1976 est abl i shed

a Sewer Authority.

Q Was that during the tine you were

Mayor ?

office and it was consummted right at the very
begi nning of ny tine.
Q Then the actual appointnent of nenbers

to the body, were they made prior to or during your

adm ni strati on?
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A They were made during ny administration.

| Q Wio are the nenbers of the Sewer
Aut hority at this point?
A Dr. Hudson is the Chairman, M. WIson from
Annandal e, M. Vinsette (phonetic) fromthe Cak
Knol I s area, I\/r.. Del éney, he's a new nenber and
there's one other. It slips ny mnd at the nonent.

Q You nentioned "M U.D." before. Wat

is MUD.?

A _It is short for Municipal Wilities Depart-
me:nt. It was a study conmttee essentially.

Q Does that commttee have anything to
do wth the establishnent of the dinton Township
sever ?

A Yes. It was their recommendation that the
Sewer Authority be —

Q Is or is not the Sewer Authority an

aut ononous body under the statute of the State of

New Jersey?

A Yes, it is.

Q Since they were created is the functior

for sewering nuniqipalities been that of the Authority

or that of the Council?

A That of the Authority at this tine.
Q | f you know, has the Sewer Authority

13
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or . anybody el se continued to be a nenber of the

NH10 group that you mentioned before?
A The Tommship'is Involved in the NH10. It

was an overlap here between the creation of. the

Aufhority,aﬁd the functioning of the Township of
the NH10e So the NH10 has essentially has continued

as a Township function, : ,
! THE COURT* |Is that a function of the

Sewer Authority or a function of the Council?
W' re Separating this thing;

THE WTNESS: Well, the Council is
currently represented on the NH1O0;

Q Is there a |iason between Council and

the Sewerage Authority?

A Yes, very definitely*

Q - What" id the status of the HH10 study,
I f you know?
A Vell, the NHO has been nore or less in

abeyance for some tine now due to funding and there
has been certain pulling back on that inasnmuch as
basi n studi es which are known as the 201 Plan that
wer e bei ng pushed ahead to conpletion so that these

201's as they are called, is what NHL0 cones under,
has been soft-pedaled in the areas where there'a no

need to really push them very fast.
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‘the 201 Study and the 208 Study?

A The 201 Study is basically one that has to

do with facility and hardware in response to

Pollution Control.: M. Ike (phonetic) is the head

Q Well, what's the difference between

exi sti'ng problens and the 208 Study is a basin-w de
water quality strategy kind of planning.
Q Wio was making that latter study,
the 208 Study?
A It is under the direction, in this basin,
of the Departnent of Environnental Protection,

Di vision of Water Resources, Bureau of VMter

of that together with a public adviser commttee n‘adjl
up since there are representatives throughout the

study area.

Q If you know, what is the status of
that study?

A That study is noving along quite well. It
has a target date of early 1978, | believe.

Q Wiat is the purpose of that study?
A That study is to serve as a basis for the

201 planning and it involves not so nmuch sewerage,

it is just the entire water resource.

Q Is it a fragnented study or does it

conme out in just one package?

K
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A It is intended to cone out in one package
to involve the origins of the water supply, the
entire availability of the resource and the manage-
ment of it mﬂthih the basement to end up with the
best pdssible wat er quality that is designated for
the river basin.

Q Agai n, if you know, are there any
partial results of the study at this point?

A No.

Q What affect does that study have upon
construction of the or the addition to Clinton Town?
What affect does the 208 Study have upon addition
to or construction in the Clinton Town Standard

Treatment Pl ants?

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, I'mgoing to

object. | don't knowif that's within the
area of personal know edge of Mrs, Lechner
and, also, the question is rather vague,
"what affect." That would be quality,
quantity, it would be all kinds of areas and
there are other problens with it being

ambi guous. It could get into construction,
what does he nean, et Eetera. So | thin): it
is a vague question. | think it is a questi on

asked that may well be based upon hearsay and,

41 1
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theréfore, | obj ect.

THE COURT: | would like to see you
qualify it. | want to know why you didn't
ask that of Mayor Smth*. He was the best one
to be asked that question.

MR. CAIN. X believe there was
t esti nony by'Nhyor Smth that nobody knew
when the plant could be expanded because they
had to wait for conpletion -- | don't know
that he nmentioned the 208 specifically* But
| recall he did say that going beyond the
2,000,000 gallons, 30,000 gallons you' d have
to wait for future study and no one had
any idea, to use his terns, -- | think | can
sinply rephrase it.

THE COURT: Al right.

Q |f you know, Mayor, is it necessary to
conplete the 208 Study prior to further expansion
of the dinton Town?

MR. HERBERT: | object, your Honor.

THE COURTS |f she knows. How does
she know? by way of hearsay, verbal study?

.Does she have thé know edge. [|f she says'
yes let her say yes. |If she has such know ed9

how did she acquire such know edge? officlally

13
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Cross - Lechner
| hearsay; by.nemépaper, by this report,
Ietters; tel egranms, brochures, panphlets,
sem nars, neetings, et cetera. The
prelimnary question first,
Q Are you fanmiliar, Ms. Lechner, with
what a 208 Study is?
A ., " Yes.,
1~ Q  'Howare you faniliar with what a
508 Study is?
A r ‘From reading the law nyself and from attendin
many neetings where it was discussed. The |aw

Itself was discussed, the objective of the |aw was

di scussed.
Q Wiat neeti ngs?
A In preparation for the basin planning there

were semnars held at Sonmerset College to which

all interested parties were invited and there was a
di scussion then by nenbers of the team from the
E.P., likewise. The sane discussion was held wth
the Water Policy and Supply Council so there have
been two exposures on ny part to what woul d be
explained for and reported and training sessions in
t he neani ng of 208, what we're frying to do thon.

Q - Is it necessary to conplete the 208

Study prior to the expansion of the dinton Town
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plant?
.,'Tﬁe foundationf | heard, was one based upon

hearsay and interpretation of public |aws

- which the Court. can take judicial notice

that 208 Study will be conpleted?

Lechner

MR. HERBERTS | object, your Honor.

of without interpretation by a lay w tness.
THE COURTI "1l be glad to read the
section of the law, M. Cain, if you brought
it.
MR. CAINs That woul d be satisfactory,
your Honor. |
Q That is Federal Law, isn't it, Mayor?
Yes, it is a part of the 72-500.

Q Do you have any know edge as to when

MR. HERBERT: | object, your Honor.
No foundati on.

THE COURTS | think she has enough
orientation to at |east know the date when
it may be conpl et ed. She may not be able
to interpret ft. Does she have any know edge
of the date as to when it was to be conpl et ed”
Do you know?

THE W TNESSs The target date is
early 1978.
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Cross - Lechner _

| Q that“fUnction, i f any, does fhe Wat er
Policy Council, that you're a menmber of, perform
;With fespect to the provision of either newer or
water to Clinton Township and thereby indirectly to
this plaintiff?

A Al'l- water allocations for public water

supply come before the Council and the applicant
must prove severél things: Among them is necessity,
the second thing is;:he must demonstrate that he

has the Wéter to-supply what he's asking for and,
third; that it will not interfere with any other
users or in any way contam nate the water supply and,
on the other end, we need to know that the sewerage
capacity is adequate to take the discharge after the
use of the water. . Those are all primary things that
must be proven with tespect .to provision. of water

supply, public water. supply.

Q ' \When you say "he" — -
A The applicant.

Q Woul d that be a municipality or utility
A - The utility or the municipality, whoever is

the purveyor of the water:

Q ‘And the same question with regard to

provision of sewer.

A Qur control of sewage is in the form of

451,
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policy which has been publicized to every nunici -

pality in the State of New Jersey at |east three
tiroes since | have been on the Council to the

effect that no nunicipality —
MR. HERBERT: | object, your Honor.
Do we have a docunent that she's'relating to?
Are we talking about a policy}statenent?

| haven't seen a policy statenent:in di s-

covery.
MR. CAIN: | asked about functioning.

THE COURT: The Water Policy Conm ss-

. .}
ion has regard to sewer and water that | thin|

she's now alludingto a policy.
MR* CAIN. All right. "1l rephrase
it.
Q Directly, what action would Counci
be involved in specifically with respect to sewering

of Clinton Townshi p?

A VWere there is a question of adequate
sewerage the Council requires that it be dennnstrated
t hat sewerage be adequate before a water supply wl
be aIIocatedf I n areas where sewerage has not been
adequate, if Council has taken the action of

dénying the right for any additional water hookups

- vater
to a system and any additional alliocation of

46
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1 supply that is the control that the Counéil exer -
-2 cises through its wat er supply function on the
3 adequacy of sewerage. |t al so stages the allocation
4 of water to a supplier to be used for any particul ar
5 custoner on the baéis of the availability of
6 adequat e sewer age.
[ Q Then what effect, if any, would the
8 actual sewering of dinton Townshi p have upon the
| 9 wat er supply?
. 10 MR. HERBERT$ | don't know this
; 11 witness, first of all, has anything to do
: 12 with the water policy of Council, and,
3% ’ 13 secondly, this witness has not been offered
5§ % 14 as an expert and welre getting into the
?i : 15 area of the effect sewering would have on
,,q : 16 | dinton Townshi p.
g o THE COURT: Here's a lady who's the
?; 18 Mayor of a particular nunicipality, two,
d 19 she's on the Planning Board, three, there is
I 20 this suit which is going to require sonething
;.} 21 wth regard to a water supply and we've all
22 di scussed that in order to have a water supply
23 you have to have a sewerage systemto dispose
24 of . She's being asked about the effect of
25 sewering then on a water supply with regard to
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Lechner
this parficulaf devel opnent, as | can
under stand the questi on.

MR. HERBERTS Yes, your Honor, and
that's clearly in the area of expertise.

THE COURT: | think the Mayor of a
particular township better know this. She
better know what the effect of water and
sewering is by a'particular muni ci pality,
| don't think that requires expert know edge.
That requires regular working day know edge
with which I think she's chargable and to
ignore it mght nake her responsible under
Title 59 of the fort d ai ns Act.

MR, HERBERT: Your Honor, you've
ruled on the area of expertise —

THE COURT! | don't think that's an
expert opinion. | think that's know edge
she has to have. Now, whether that know edge
is correct or not that's sonething el se you
can go into,

MR.. HERBERT: Well, obviously, she's
going to answer it that they're going to have
an adverse effect. |Is there any question

about that?

THE COURTS M, Herbert, you have to
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know what goes Qp cones domn; what goes'in

has to come out. Now, thatddesnt* seemto ne

~to require any expert know edge. Go ahead.

A If you're going to sewer dinton Township
you have to have water supply so you need both of
t hose t hi ngs. Additionally; If you're going to
sewer an area of the Township there nust be sone
pl ace for those pipes to go. The Judge just said
what goes in comes out. |f you have sonething
going in you have to have a way to have it go out.
You haVe to have a place for it to go and wherever
it goes it has to be the standard of water quality
whet her it goes through an S. T.P. or if you manage
it on site or in sonme other alternative fashion.

Q hbmﬁ you nentioned sone alternative
fashion. Wat are you referring to?
A This will be in general. | amnot technically
capable in this field, but I amvery interested in
it and | followit as a person who has that kind of
i nterest and understanding. There are systens of
conbi nations of technical treatnent and using the
earth as a filter either through | agooning, or
| and flomﬁ sprays, irrigation..‘Ch smal | er areas
there is a conbination of aeration and septic systens

There are a variety of these things that are workable

'
»

~y
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under given conditions.

sane|thing that |'ve been reading about in the

papers that's been approved to Tewksbury Townshi p?

A

Yes.

Q You nentioned |agooning. |s that the

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, she just
testified that she's not technically
capable in this field and I didn't object
when she gave the exanples. Now we're
getting in to an exploration of what each
type of this alternative is and | woul d
submt based upon her own statenent she's
not an expert in this field and | would
strongly object to this testinony in this
area beyond what has been testified to.

THE COURT: W've had people testify
who are sonewhat expert in the field, M.
Cain. | appreciate the Mayor's interest in
the alternative systens, but we always have

I deas that we pick up fromthe "New York
Tines;M "Ti me Nhgazine;" "Newsweek, " so forthd
MR, CAI N ‘I wasn't going any further
with that. |
THE COURT: & all know there will be

sone type of |agooning? some good, sone bad.




oo A W N B

(o2}

10
11

12
13
14
15
16

17

&

20

22

23

25

G oss * .Lechner
Go ahead.
Ti Q Now, you nentioned water quality.
Vﬂferuqualjpy of :what ?
A Wt er quality of the receipt to the stream

If youre going to discharge to a stream

Q Now, - who passes on whether or not
the streeamw ||l be affected by the sewering?
A Wl |, that conmes under the Division of

Wat er Resources* Bureau of Water Pollution Control.
The Bureau of Potable Water m ght becone invol ved
if it is an area of potable water.

Q Then if there were a public problem
sonepl ace would there be a hearing that you m ght
attend wth respect to solving the problenf
A The solving of that problem as a violation,
woul d not cone before our Council. That would be
handl ed through the Departnent, but the Counci
S cbgnisant of the problens and is charged with

seeing the Departnent functions; in other words,

recommendi ng to the Conm ssioner what courses shal

be taken.
Q For exanple, and this is for exanple

only, | read recently that the water supply of
Sout h Anboy or sone simlar town down there had been

shut down and | assume now t he mappr is turned back
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iinvolved In that?

A No. That is a procedure through departnental
channel s.
Q Does the Water Policy group have

"is asking for. This means that you have to have a

Cross - Lechner

on. But does the Water Policy Comm ssion get

anything to do with quantity of water supply?
A Yes.

Q Again, for exanple, if there is a
question as to whether or not there is sufficient
wat er supply for a nunicipaljty'and a'ds indirectly
a devel oper such as the plaintiff, how would the
Water Policy Council get involved, if they woul d?
A Whenever an applicant conmes to us for water
he has to denonstrate that his wells are sufficient

In capacity to supply the quantity of water that he

punping test. During the punpihg test he has to
notify all other wells of sinmlar size within a
radius of several mles in certain areas to see if
t hey haveAany effect on those wells. - He nust
demonstrate to the Council that this water can be
produced and it can be produced in good quality and
that he needs the water? wells not giving water for
whi ch there is not a denonstrated need in the reasond

able foreseeable future, usually five years.

+
“
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Q Hés the Council been involved in any
applications which related to this particular
plaintiff's application?

A No.

Q Has the Council been involved nore
generally with respect to the Township and this
area of the river, South Branch , with respect to
the water supply for the area or basin of which the

plaintiff land is a part?

A Yes.
Q To what extent and what ?
A Well, the two reservoirs are operated under

the agency of the Council through the Bureau of

Wat er Managenent* These are the only State-owned
facilities and, of course, this is surface water
supply and it is available both to the Valley and
for export out of the Valley at the point at Bound-

brook. The river is being used as a transport

channel .

Q Are there any plans for the utilisation
of either of the reservoirs for water supply for
dinton Townshi p?

A No, not at this tine.

Q Do you know what the purpose was for

the construction then of the Spruce Run Reservoir?
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~at the Stanton Station and 90 million gallons bel ow

G oss - Lechner
A; Spruce Run F@sefvoir IS an on stream reser-
voir and it was constructed to inpound water that
coul d either be used within the Valley or to supply
an antici pated shortage, which is now an actua
shortage'in Nor t heast Jersey.

Q How does that function?
A The Spruce Run Reservoir has a controlled
outlet and water is discharged on demand from down-
stream and then there are requirenents for naintained

flowin the streamwhich is 40 mllion gallons a day

Boundbrook. It is also let down to Round Valley to

sone extent.

Q Then | take it it was constructed to
maintain stream- . flow?
A It was constructed, nunber one, for water

supply as an adjunct to that recreation was to be
allowed and it was not constructed for stream flow,
per se, but it is a policy of the State now which is

quite firmy entrenched that there shall be a

m ni num fl ow bel pw any reservoir and that is required.

There are few reservoirs . .of which this is not
required. This is one of the things that Hunterdon
Cbunty asked for and received.

Q I's the South Branch used for water
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supply, for drinking burposes?
A; Yes; At Boundbrook it has been used by
Flenington[up until very recently.

Q When did Plenihgton stop using it?
A V%II, | would say within the |ast year or
thereabouts. When | say "recently" within the |ast
year or so they had trouble with their treatnent
pl ant,

Q Did Dr. Horton (phonetic) mention a
Confluence Reservoir? Mayor Smth was not famliar

with that. Are you famliar with what he was talking

about ?

A Yes. That's one of the State's prograns.
Q Coul d you describe what that is?

A The Confluence Reservoir would be created

by a dam just below the confluence of the Horth and
Sout h Brancﬁes of the Raritan. It would be a
relatively shallow reservoir. The purpose is to

i mpound water that is et down from Spruce Run and
Round Valley to make a punping pool. Right now it
has to be caught *as it flows by and, additionally,
it would serve as a punping pool to pump water back
to Round Valley in the future éf ti mes when they
needed to do that to keep the level in Round:Valley.

Ri ght now the only water that goes to Round Valley is

!
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Cross - Lechner

the water in the river'aboVe Handen and this woul d
take it domh to the flows that cone into the river
bet wen Handen and the Confl uence.

Q Are there any treatnment plants upstrea#
fronlthat:Cbanuénce Reservoir?

A Yes. There's the Raritan Municipal Uility
AUthority.‘ They have a plant there. The Squi bb
Research Farm has a treatnent plant* They have a
di scharge to a stream Those are, | think, the
maj or ones that mould be between Clinton.

Q From a standpoint of water quality
does the existence of those standard treatn?nt plantﬁ
have any affect upon mafer t hat shoul d be punped
back into Round Valley?

A When they are functioning as intended, they
do not have a deleterious QZfeet ot her than the
%tfect of the chlorine which is residual in the
ef fl uent which has an % £+&\i on the river for sone

di stance bel ow the di scharge.

Q VVth respect to water policy or the
construction of Confluence Reservoir change in any
way the.: standard for quality of the effluent going
into the receiving streanf J

NR. HERBERTt Your Honor, it appears

to be a question asking for specul ation. I,

¥
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Lechner

of course, have a standing objection as to
testinony in this entire area. But, unl ess
there is a different statenent, a finding,
sone kind of study, expertise, sone kind of
scientific judgnment not just to forecast as
to what might happen in the future, |'m going
to object.

THE COURT: | think it is a wel
t aken objection, M. Cain. |I'll sustain
t he objection.

MR. CAIN:. Well, I didn't have an
opportunity to respond, but Dr. Horton has
answered the questi on.

THE COURT; If you want to respond
go.ahead* It is pretty nuch covered. |If
you want to respond go ahead. | don't really
care.

MR. CAIN: | believe the question has
al ready been answered by Dr* Horton in his
testi nony. And for that reason | wl]l
withdraw it. | forgot that he had answered
t he questi on.

Q May or Lechnér, Mayor Smth gave sone

testinony about diversion rights. 1|s that sonething

handl ed through the Water Policy Council ?

)
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A Yes, it is.

Q He testified that this new reservoir
would give them 2.5 mllion gallon capacity.
Perhaps you can clear up sonething. |Is that an
édditional 2.5 mllion gallons of potential in the
wat er supply systemof dinton Town in addition
to fhe mllion and a half that he said they already
havé?

A No, it is not. It is a requirenent of the
Bureau of Potable Water that you have a reserve
available'of a day, sonetines two days is required,
supply in the event that punps break down. It is
not an additional allocation of water. It is a
storage just as a reservoir would be a storage. it
iIs a storage of allocated water.

Q Then as far as the State is concerned
the size of that water supply systemat this point -

MR HERBERTS bjection, |eading, your

Honor .

THE COURT: This question is |eading,

M. Cain. The.objection | S sust ai ned.

Q Do you know then what the capacity of
the dinton Town water blant I s?

MR HERBERTS (bjection, your Honor.

This question should have been asked of May or

b
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Smith, Indeed, | think we got into that

area.

1 MR CAINs - I'Il withdraw that
- questi one
'Q  Does the Water Policy Council have

anything to do with the diversion rights of the
water supply systemin dinton Town?
MR. HERBERT: Just asked and answered,
your Honor*
~ THE COURT: He asked before in regard
to newreservoirs. Now he's saying in regard
to dinton Town. | assune the answer is yes,
THE WTNESS? It is, yes.
Q And according to the record, what is
the capacity of the dinton Town systen?
MR; HERBERT: Wjat record is he refer-
ring to? |
MR CAN O the water policy.
THE COURT: Just a nonent. Wat
record are you talking about? |
MR N~ CAIN. The allocation record.
THE COURT: Now, was this requested
in discovery? :
MR, HERBERTS Your Honor, we have asteeq

for any and all docunents to be relied upon.
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We haven't been supplied with this inform-
tion..

MR* CAIN, 1 believe Mayor Smth haa
testified and listed in-his record the
diversion rights. He just didn't total them
up. I'msinply asking this witness if she
knows* If it is that big of a problemto
counsel [I'lIl withdraw the question.

MR* HERBERT: | think counsel is
forgetting Mayor Smth was not our witness.

MR CAINt |'lIl withdraw the question.
1 don't have any further questions.

THE COURT: We'll reserve on the cross
until we can come back.

(Whereupon, there is a recess.)

CROSS- EXAM NATI ON BY MR. HERBERT:

Q Mayor, on direct examnation you
i ndi cated that you received no comunication from
Round Valley officials during this period of tine,
during the period of time, | suppose, from 1974
until sometime. | would like to explore that for
a moment with ydu. When you_indicated that you did
not receive any comuni cations from Round Val | ey,
what did you mean by that?

MR SUTTON:  I'm going to object to the
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O oss - Lechner

posal

a neeting or neetings, did you not, during that
period of tine at which tinme the Round Vall ey

proposal was expl ai ned?

ahead.
A Yes.

Q WAs that one neeting or nore than one
neeti ng?
A | recall two neetings mhere the public would

have been invol ved, yes.

| believe, in around May of 1974? Flying Hills, 1'm

guesti on.

THE COURT: Didn't we cover that? |
said you ver € ri ght.

MR* HERBERT: Fi ne.
Q Mayor Lechner, in 1974 when the pro-

was first nmade by Round Valley you attended

MR, SUTTON. Again, your Honor, I'm
goi ng to object beﬁause on direct exam nation
| only covered the period of time when Ms.
Lechner was Mayor.

THE COURT: This goes to her know edge
with regard to what she knew as to the tine
when she becane Mayor and a Pl anni ng Board

menber which | said was a proper basis. o

Q Do you recall going to Par HIls P.UD.
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sorry.
A No, | did not.

Q ' Now, since those two nmeetings in 1974
from that period of time until, | believe, Novenber

of 1976 where there-was some discussion about a
conprom se, there were no contacts, | take it,
bet ween Round Valley and yourself?

A That is correct*

Q Mayor Lechner, would it be correct to
say you did not review the basic Round Valley
proposal which has been admtted in evidence as
P-17?

A | have not seen this.

MR. SUTTON: Again, |'mobjecting on
the grounds that this was prior to the time
that Mrs. Lechner was Mayor and sitting on
the Planning Board and, in addition to that,
during the period of time when she was Mayor
this was. — this matter was in litigation,

MR* HERBERT: The fact that it was in
litigation, doesn't bar anybody from reviev/ing
the documents that had been submtted, your
Honor . |

THE COURT: Secondly, | would regard

that that fact is on file. There's no reason
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why she shouldn't be asked if she knows

about it. M s* Neighbor was asked about it.
Go ahead.
Q I beljeve your answer is no, you had

not.read that* ta that correct?
A -+ Nok

| Q Nﬁyor, do you renenber the depositions
that were held in this matter in March, | believe it
maS~Nhrchv17th or March 22nd of this year, at which
tinevyou wer e deposed?

A Yes.

Q And at that tinme you were shov/n that
docunent, were you not, and | believe your a-nswsr
at that tinme was the sanme as it is right now, vyou
had not reviewed it* is that correct?

A That's correct.

Q Now, since March of 1977 | take it
you have not reviewed it at all?
A No, | haven't reviewed it.

Q Now, Mayor, when you were asked
questions by M. Cain on the early formation of the
Clinton utility, Cdinton Town utility, you made an
allusion to a chart mhich'had been dropped which
showed various districts and within one of the

districts was Annandal e. Isﬂthat‘cbrrect?

3
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A What period are you asking about?
Q " | believe that would be back when the

utilitfy was first forned.

A -~ The dinton Town?
Q Yes.
A | did not refer to anything.

THE COURT: 1971, M. Herbert, when
there was a study done by M. Bogart, Area
One, Two, Thrée, Four, Five. |Is that what
you're referrihg to? Is that 19717
THE WTNESS: That was 1971. The
Ainton utility predates that.
Q And in that 1971 plan distributed by
M. Bogart Annandale was located in D strict Two.
s that correéct?
A 'Yes,. | believe so.
AQ What does District Two indicate?
Wat is the significance of the various districts

that were dated on that report?

A Basically, they were down by the watershed.
Q . | see.

A Dr ai nage ar ea.
Q Now, woul d Ijistrict Two indicate that

it was an area that woul d be serviced ahead of other

districts which were District Three, D strict Four,

1
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et cetera?

A At the tine that the plans were drawn there

were no priorities set that | recall.

Q Wat was the significance of designat-

ing a district by nunber?

A They could have put names on it, | guess,

as according to streans and that sort. It was
M. Bogart's choice to use a nunbere
Q But Annandale was in D strict Two

and as far as the Ainton Township officials were
concerned this was the area of priority sofdras
future sevveri'ng* Is that correct?
A | don't know if the officials took any
official position at that tine*

| Q Well, did M. Bogart indicate to you
that Annandal e would be the priority area within
dinton Township as far as future sewering servi.ce
by the Ainton utility?
A | would have to go back and see ny m nutes
on it at that tinme. At the tine that this was done
it was, njore or less, tov/ards the end of ny first
termon Council so that it was presented as a
study that had been done.

Q Wul d that have been presented to

the Town Council of the Townshi p of dinton?
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A Yes.
| Q  In 19717
A Yes,'it woul d have been '71 because |
~wouldn't have seen it if | had been -—woul d have

in the future to act upon allegations that would be

Cross - L echner

no reasoh to have | ooked at it.

Q Do you recall a nonth in 19717
A Ch, noe
Q Now, you were asked a nunber of

questions by M, Cain about your involvement on
the Water Policy Council.

A Yes.

Q Wuld it be correct to say, based upon
what you testified today, that you and ot her nenbers

of the Water Policy Council would have the authority

made either by Round Valley or by the dinton utility

for the area now owned by Round Vall ey?

A The business of the Water Policy Counci

I nvol ves quaﬁfityAand quality of water justified

by need and if an allocation were to be made, which
often happens, a utility is related to a devel oprent

then in that case there is sone detail about the

devel opnent as far as water supply and sewage dis-

posal .

Q In that event, you mpUId sit RO a wonb©x
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O oss - Lechner

Recross - Lechner

of the Water Policy Council naking a determ nation
by such arrangénEnts. s that correct?

A Yes. All determ nations are made by the

Council| as a whol e.

Q And that may well involye Round Val | ey
in this case. |s that so? J |
A Could be if they were involved.

Q Well, Mayor, are you aware of the fact

that you as a menmber of the Township Council of
Clinton and as a menber of the Planning Board of
Clinton are a defendant in this matter?

A Yes,

MR» HERBERTS | have no further
questions.

THE COURT! Limt it to the scope of
the cross-exam nation. Anything else to be
asked?

MR* CAINS Just bDbriefly.

RECROSS EXAM NATION BY MR. CAI N*
Q During your termon the Water Policy

Counci I, Nhydr Lechner, has Round Val l ey or any of
Its representatives appeared before the Water Policy

MR# HERBERTS Asked and answered on
di rect.

A No.

[
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Recross - Lechner
Drect - Reilly

Q Has the Town of dinton, which is the
wat er supplier, nmade any application for any
al | ocations or diveréion rights which could supply
this developneht?
MR. HERBERT: | object. Asked and

answered on direct.

THE COURT: Mayor Smth said there was

none.
MR CAIN. Then | failed to understand

t he question.
THE COURT: It would be set up for
sone future date, M. Cain.
MR CAIN. No further questions.
THE COURT: Any questions on any of

t hese three areas asked?

MR* SUTTON: | have no further question

THE COURT: Thank you.
(Wiereupon, the witness is excused.)

THE COURT: Let's break for |unch now.

- (Whereupon, there is a |uncheon recess-

SEAN M;ICHAEL REILLY, SENIO
duly sworn.
DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. SUTTON:

Q M. Reilly, what is your present

occupati on?
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Direct - Reilly
A |*m.the Executive Director of the South Branch

Wat er shed Associ ati on.

Q . How I ong have you held that position?
A Approxi mately five years.
Q Wl you tell us your educationa

backgrOUnd?
A | have a Bachelor of Science from Manhattan
College'with a major in Education and Science and

a Master of Arts degree in Education from Kean

Col | ege.

Q And since graduating from coll ege,
what has- your working background been?
A - For five years | taught Physical Biology
and Earth Sciences and Environnmental Sciences in
various New Jersey and New York schools hhol di ng
teaching certificates in both of those states.
After that tine | spent the last five years as
Executive Director of the South Branch Watershed

Associ ati on*

Q What work does this entail?
A Basically, ny role with the Association is
to be fully aware of |ocal, county, state and
federal laws which in ahy way affect the quantity
and quality of the Watershed's water resources.

That is the overall role, the professional activities

3
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Direct - Rei[ly
thaf I have'engaged'in for the past five years. |
h;vevprepared 13 natural resources inventories in
Hunférdon,‘wbrrié and Sonerset County obtaining
for the nunicfpafities 50% funding from the State
Departnént of Environnmental Protection and from
t he Pord Foundation. These studies;‘MMich | have
on here, are regional inventories and Clintoh
Township is one of thé natural resource inventories
| have conpleted.

Q Coul d you give us sone specffic

i nformation as to what the study entails, what is

covered?

A The term "natural resource inventory"
describes what it is. It is an inventory of the
natural resources of a community or region. In

this case we studied five. The first tine wo
studied five nunicipalities as a region. The second
time we studied six nunicipalities as a region and
Clinton Township was included with the second six
we di d.

In.it we looked at all of the avail abl S
i nformation published on the resources of the
Townshi p, specifically that it be geol ogy, soils,
t apography, water quality. Air pollufion st udi es,

if any are available, specifically relating to the

70
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Direct .- Reiﬂlly’ ¢
municipality, ground water analysis; iIs also a part
of that study,

| Q What - ot her work have you done under
your present position?
A In related projects to the natural resource
inventory | have conducted environnental zoning
anal yses of two municipalities using their natural
resource inventory. The basic concept of that
study for Tewksbury and East Amwel | Township was to
| ook at their existing zoning and match it up with

their natural resource limtations and file reports

~with the nunicipality stating whether or not each

| specific zone in the nunicipality supported or was

in conflict with the natural resource constraint of
the nunicipality.
These particular studies are now being

used by East Amel | and Tewksbuzy in their naster

pl anni ng process* W have been scheduled to do the

sane analysis for dinton Townshi p and Lebanon

Townshi p,
Q Have you prepared any witings?
A Yes, several. The principal witings have

been the two texts; the one | referred to, the
Nat ural Resource Inventory Regional Project prepared

for the Environnental Conm ssion of several

1]
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Drect - Reilly
nunici palities. That text enbodies the natural
resource information and the use of that natural
resource information.

Q Is there anything further on your
background that you have not covered?
A Yes. |In preparing the studies over the past
five years | have a long working relationship wth
the New Jersey Departnent of Environnmental Protectioi
in the Division of Water Resources in the Bureau
of CGeology working wwth the State Soil Conservation
Service and the Hunterdon County Soil Conservation
District as well as wth us geol ogy survey people
gathering all of the information available that is
publ i shed by scientists and agencies of outstanding
reputation to put it in a formthat is usable by the
local municipalities. The text that | referred to
a mnute ago, the natural resource inventory, that
text is currently being used as a state of art
inventory text in Rutgers University and in other
community colleges and it is currently the text

Dr* Horton |Is using in one of his courses.

| have been a frequent guest |ecturer

at the various Rutgers Uni V‘ersity pl anni ng cour ses

and pnyjronmental Science courses at Cook Col.l ege.

| am a nenber of the Citizen's Advisory Commttee

1

|
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Direct - Reilly

to the New Jersey Departnment of Environnental

Protection, Division of Water Resources. | rocownenci-

ed the natural resource managenent standards that
are now contained in the Hunterdon County Master

Plan. They're an outgrowh of the standards we

" prepared for the natural resource inventory we

prepared for Clinton Townshi p. | have just recently

been notified by the Ofice of Environnental Educa-
tion in Washi ngton Township that a proposal 'l
prepared for a regional stormwater in the upper
Rarltan Ri ver Basin has been funded a $10, 000 grant
to bonduct a series of conferences and wor kshops
for‘aII of the municipalities in the upper Raritan
Basi n* Essentiallyy the scope of the conference
IS to give nunicipalities an official tool that they
can use to manage storm waters nOw rat her than
waiting for large Federal or regional projects later
onf 

| Wthin the past several weeks | have
just been hired by the Departnent of Environnental
Protection for thfee days out of the five day work
week to coordinate the Conm ssioner's role on the

Governor's Executive Order Number 56, which is the

Pi nel ands Review Comm tt ee. That is the Environnent 3

Protection response to the Governor's Executive




B g S b eade
LU AT e AN P UL e

« FORM 2046

PENGAD CO.. BAYONNE. ‘N.J. 07002

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

Direct - 'Reilly
CIder;regarding fhe‘preservation and envel opnent of
t he Pi nel ands.

Q When Clinton Township wag in thn
process of prepafing their Land Use Plan and their
zoni ng ordi nance were you requested to be of

assistance to M. O Grady, the Clinton Township

Pl anher ?
A Yes, | was*
Q W1l you tell us what work he did
and what materials you utilized?
A M* O Grady and | had a conference in the

m dst of my preparation for the Natural Resource
Invehtory and in this conference or two that we
had | brought the information | had gathered from
t he Neﬁ/Jersey Bur eau of Gbology, the Soil Con-
servation Service and the United States Geol ogy
Survey* | would like to explain that information
X gave to himin sone detail that I'd have to stand
up over here.

Q Did you prepare certain maps?
A Yes.) I brought with ne the key maps we used
in that discussion which are the Clinton Township
Nat ural Resource lnventory‘Nbps.

Q Well, would you take the maps and

put themin, what you deem the be& order of

'
»
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Direct - Reilly
presentation and .then commat upon the particular
naps-

MR, HERBERT: Your Honor, | object,
first of all, procedurally. | don't know
whet her or not M. Reilly's being offered
as an expert. If he is then I'd like to
have an opportunity to find out what area
he{s going to be testifying about pursuant

ifo fhe rules of court. Secondly, if he is
going to be entered | would like to have an
-opportunity to voir dire and cross-exam ne
hi m on this aspect .

THE COURTS Let ne get sone other
ground rules straight first. M. Reilly
was nentioned previously in your case and
there was sone discussion with regard to
his report and/or findings of above. Now,
nunber one, his name does not come to any
surprise to you.

MR HERBERT: No.

THE COURTS Two, have you been provi des
‘with the materials that you antici pate woul d
be used? “

MR. HERBERTS No, your Honor. These

maps | haven't |ooked at them and |'ve never

3
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Direct - Reilly

; ";be Qrovidéd,to you?

* " make avail able the Nature Resource Inventory

“whi ch, frankly; we have no, objection to not

seen them before.

THE COURT: Any other materials should

MR. HERBERT: ' Yes. M* Reilly did

only alluding to but have admtted that it is
deemed appropriate by coﬁnsel. He al so pre-
pared a report after deposifions on April 27t}
whi ch we have which is dated May 26th. O her
than that, your Honor, we have received no
other information fromM* Reilly.

THE COURT: So you have a Natural
Resource | nventory*

MR* HERBERT: Yes.

THE COURT: His text that, apparently,
include Clinton Township.

MR* HERBERT: Yes, your Honor.

THE COURT: And you have a report*
I's that correct?

MR., HERBERT: That is correct, your
Honor .

THE COURT: Dated when?

MR. HERBERT: May 26th, 1977.

THE COURT: And, apparently, y-v fMa

=4
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Direct'* Reilly

depose him pripr to that.
! - MR* HERBERT: Yes, on April 21, 1977

and at that time he had just. been contacted

and did not have an opportunity to reviow

all of the material, as | renmenber the

depositions.

THE COURT: Do your»naps, then, M.
Reilly, explain this material, that is, vyour
Nat ural Resource Inventory and your report?
I's that what these are about?

THE W TNESS: Yes. These maps are

e

the ones referred to in the report vie submtt ed

and these maps have been on public display
at the Clinton Township Minicipal Building
since June of 1976.

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, the fact
that they may be on display doesn't elimnate
the obligation on the part of the Defense
Counsel to tell us what they're going to be
relying upon in court. To have something
reduced in size and in N. R. 1, which we have
had since, | Dbelieve, April or May is one
thing. To bring in charts for the first tine
that |1've never seen before today is quite

anot her thing.
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Di rect

Reilly
" THE COURT: Let me ask M. Reilly
something. Are those maps also contained
in N*R.X. book?

THE WITNESS: No. There are no
graphic recommendations. In order to use
t he Natural Resource Inventory you must use
the test and go to the nmunicipal offices and
ask to use whatever map you're going to usé.
So anyone reading this would know that in
order to look at the maps that we're referrinT
to and have referred to in each of our
subsequent reports you'd have to go to the
muni ci pality with this.

THE COURT: And N.R. I, text would put
you on notice of the fact that there are
key maps?

THE W TNESS: Definitely.

MR. HERBERT: Well, your Honor, the
Interrogatories requests of Defense Counsel
to provide us with any and all materials,

et cetera,, that they're going to be relying

upon in trial. Now, to read a document which,

| would submit, I'm juét_looking at a couple
of hundred pages, places the burden on the

plaintiff to make it their'responSibiIity of

b
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Drect - Reilly

to reproduce it and present it to the plain-

going forth ahd seeki ng out these maps

that are alluded to | think is quite another
thing* 'The obligation under the Rul es of

Di scovery, as | understand it, is upon the
defendants who are going to be relying upon
this at trial and it is in violation of the
order of this court and in the Interrogatorief
that have been propounded now about six or
seven nﬁnths of these defendants*

THE COURT: | think you m sconstrued
that ruling. The general Rule of D scovery
Is that you're given the opportunity to view
and to copy on your own as well. It is not
always the obligation of the adversary to
provi de you with copies of everything as |ong
as they give you the opportunity to inspect
and to copy*

MR HERBERTS | agree, your Honor.
| agree with you that it shouldn't be .the

burden of the defendant on a public docunent

tiff. But in this case we weren't told by
t he defendants that they wer e going to be
rel yi ng upon these maps, "they're avail able

here," as we have done in our case, and "you

1
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Reilly
can copy them at your expense.”" As a matter
of fact, with few exceptions, with respect
to our docunents,‘me not only made them
available to the defendants, but we copied
them and gave them at no cost to the defen-
dants. Now we're told that because there

m ght be an allusion to a document of several

hundred pages and in N.R. I, that we were
pl aced on some kind of notice, even though
the defendants knew they were going to use it

at trial. ~
THE COURT: Do you want to question

the witness?

MR. HERBERT: No, your Honor. | would
ask that the witness not be able to testify
at this late juncture in the trial about
naps‘and material s that have not been reveal e

prior to this time.

Your Honor, one other point is that as|

| explained when we were putting our case on
in direct in chief we had witnesses available
expert Witnesses, to go over the materials

that were exposed at depbsitions and prior to
trial so that we couldprepare those witnesses

in the nature of rebuttal in our case in

|
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“that we both served I nterrogatories and |

“the answers that Round Valley gave to our

chief to neet a~nythi ng that woul d be coni ng

up by the defenAdants. Now, after we put our

case in they're coming forth with maps which

have never been revealed as far as reliance

upon them and now we have to go back and

per haps ask for a suspensivon of testinony

of this witness to go back to our experts

to deal with it and | think that is unfair.
MR. SUTTON:  Your Honor, | would like

to make the followi ng point: ©One point is
woul d be very happy to present to the Court

I nterrogatories* They were so sketchy they
were disgraceful. W gave nore extensive
answers. 'l be glad to present your answers
along with our answers.

MR. HERBERTS Pl ease do so. I'd be
wlling, your Honor, if he —

THE COURT: Just a monent. Would
you let him finish. You speak, M. Sutton,
and then you may be heard, M. Herbert.

MR* SUTTON: Secondly, M. Rahenkanp
came to court. He had a series of draw ngs*

He presented these draw ngs. | don't recall

v
i
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Drect - Reilly

seeing these drawings. There's been a
t renendous anount of material in this case.

Thirdly, there was a day set aside

when M. Sterns or M. Herbert could come to
the Munici pal Building when our planner was

there and any material that our planner had

utilized they could have seen. This material

was all avail abl e.

hbXt* this report was submtted and
the report would have given notice that
certain maps were utilized by M. Reilly
In adVi éi hg M. OQGady* | can't understand
how they can plead surprise.

MR, HERBERTS Your Honof, I'd be
glad to have the Court review our answers
to their Interrogatories versus theirs.

THE COURT: M answer is very sinple.
If you plead surprise I'll grantkyou to
continue this wwtness. That's the way I'm
going to handle it. I'mnot going to strike
the witness fromtestifying. I'n1going'to
overcone any surprise technique by using the
conti nuance techni que.

MR. HERBERT: Your andf, t he probl em

with respect to our position is each day that
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Drect. - Reilly
‘we're in thaI and each day the outcone of
thféiéaéehis prolonged we're put at a severe
‘di§advantage'and‘it S nDéf unfair. On the

‘ohe_hahd, I f we proceed it would prejudice,
no doubt, our case because of surprise.
Oh the other hand, if we are granted an
extension then it is going to be prol onged
and, therefore, | don't think it is fair,
your Honor.
| | think this wtness ought to be
precluded fromdealing with charts, mnmaps
and records which had not been reveal ed by
t he def endants.

THE COURT: | think there's adequate
reason which | have explained on a soci ol o-
gi cal connection. The question is the inpact
that this case has on a particular area to
use that particular technique. |If you don't
agree with it then you have your renedy. You
may appeal for an Interlocutory Appeal if you
want .

MR, HERBERT: Your Honor, M. Sutton

had nade comments which, of course, are nost

unfair.

THE COURT: The comrents of counsel

v
b
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D rect

“which were alluded to were brought up in

"defendants since January, 1974. They were

- Reilly -
when a hearing is going on this long are
sonewhat bitter and it doesn't bother nme or
ianuenCé nme in any way.

MR* HERBERT: | do want to mention
that M. Rahenkanp alluded to charts and

maps. First of all, the charts and nmaps
P-1 which has been in the possession of the

provided again to the defendants in this
case in August, 1975, by way of answers to
| nterrogatories.

| THE COURTS | don't have any problem
with that.

MR CAIN* Your Honor, briefly, |

hope that we were operating on a plain a
little higher than this, but as long as M.
Herbert has nentioned it: It is true that
certain of the plaintiff's maps which were
brought up were on a snall case, but there
were nunerous charts which were brought in.

| do not believe that | saw at deposition or

prior to trial the Conparison charts between ==

THE COURTS We're off on a tangent.

VW really don't need that typf of situation.

I3
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The ruling has 'béen made. Do you have anyé
thi ng else to say about the ruling? Does
anyone want to be heard? Do you understand
what |'ve rul ed?

MR CAIN. W consider himas an
expert w tness.

THE COURTs Thank you. Do you under -
stand that ruling, M. Herbert?

MR HERBERT! Pine.

THE COURT: Wat do you want to do?

MR. HERBERT: | have to consult with
ny client, your Honor.

MR. SUTTON. May | say one thing?

The Land Use Plan does contain certain ruling8e.

THE COURT: Thank you.

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, as to the
guestion of proceeding with testinony about
the charts, you' ve heard argunents, you've

made a ruling giving us an option. W

frankly find that it is economcally Inpossibl

to delay.the trial given the interest of our
clients and with our objectionnoted on the
record we woul d have no'o.bj ection to proceed-

ing wwth the trial.
THE COURT: O course, you're reserving

3
P
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“covers general environnental considerations

‘issues related to the proposed Beaver br ook

- Reilly
your right of rebuttal.
MR HERBERT: Yes, your Honor.
THE COURT: Al right. Proceed, M.
Sutt on.
| M« SUTTON: | believe that M.
Herbert wanted to question M. Reilly on
his experti se.
THE COURT: What area is he testifying
on?
MR. SUTTON. The areas are the areas
covered in M* Reilly's report.
THE COURT: The report of May 26, 19773
MR, SUTTON. Yes. Those would be the

ar eas.

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, this report
i ncludi ng township zoning water resources

P.U D., the nanagenent of storm water
quantity and quality, P.U*D. water supply,
di sposal of sewerage on site or off site
and the problem| have is that its major
categories, nore or Iesé, are in outline
form It doesn't go into any extensive

reports and I would like to knowis M, Reilly

86 |
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being produced as a water expert?

THE COURT: A< him.

MR. HERBERT: Well, | would like to
know if they're making a proffer as to his
expeftise.

THE COURT: What about it,- M.
Sutton?

MR, SUTTON: | advised that | was
going to cover all the points in M. Reilly's
report and he would give opinion testinony
in regard to all of the points.

THE COURT: | gather you're offering
him as an expert in these areas. |[|s that
right, M. Sutton?

MR SUTTON. That is correct, Judge.

MR* HERBERT: Your Honor, this report
Is an outline of seven pages |isting just
headi ngs. Do 1 understand the ruling of
the Court earlier that no opinions can be
given which are not in an expert report prior
to this tine?

THE COURT: That's the normal ruling
in the sense that an expeft report has to be
provided or if there's been an oral report

the contents thereof has to be rel eased by

e e g et o o e



Direct - Reilly

FORM 2046

PENGAD CO.. BAYONNE, NJ. 07002 -

. [
3333

Voir dire * Reilly ,
1 counsel to the adversary counsel.
\2 MR SUTTON. Ve will not ask for any
3 opinion that is not given in this report.
A4. There may be sone expansi on of testinony.
5 1 may point out that M. Mllack (phonetic)
6 had a four-page report. There was consi derabl
7 direct testinony. He was on the stand al nost
8 two days, as | recall.
9 MR HERBERT: | think we're getting
10 ‘back into something else. | would like to
11 just ask a few questions of M. Reilly.
12 THE COURT: Voir dire on his
13 qual i fi cations.
14 VOXR DI RE BY MR, HERBERTS
15 Q M. Reilly, you received your
16 Bachel or's Degree from Manhattan Col |l ege and you
17 majored in education. Is that not correct?
18 A That is correct.
19 Q And you had a minor in Chenmistry.
20 I's that so?
21 A That is correct.
22 Q Now, you got a Masters Degree what
23 was once known as Newark State Col | ege, now Kean
24 State College thereafter. 1Is that not so?
.25 A That is correct. |

e
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Q And isn't it correct that that Masters

Degree was in education?
A Correct*

| Q. Ién't it correct that fromthe tine
you feceived your Bachelor's Degree until the
present'tine you have not taken any courses in
PhysiCaI.Science or Chemstry?
A - That's correct.

Q Now, aside from having a |icense or
certificate in the State of New Jersey or in the
State of Hew York to teach you have no other
cerpificates or licenses* |Is that correct?

A That is correct*

MR* HERBERT! Your Honor, | would
certainly object to M. Reilly giving any
testinony, particularly in the nature of the
expertise in the areas such as water quality.
Certainly, the area of water quality sone
of the physical sciences M. Reilly does not
have the educational background to testify
as an.expert in these areas.

MR. SUTTONs M Reilly has worked
in these fields. He's done executive work
for municipalities, for the counties, for the

State in these fields and | think if you' ve

89
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'beén mﬁth“ﬁhe Sout h Branch wat ershed for

ffve:yéarslmorkfng with all those various
elenents and | think that under the circum
stances he's very well qualified.

THE COURT: | have this problem M.
Suttonj the fact that he's worked for sone-
body does not nake hih1a hydrol ogi st.  Sone
of his testinony will concern, probably,

a hydrol ogi cal problem Nunber two, he's

not a nmechani cal engi neer or a chem cal

engi neer or, apparently, any type of engineer
yet part of his testinony is going to discuss
di sposal of sewage, storm water managenent.
Again, traditionally, [|'ve always heard

engi neers testify with regard to that and

the last tine | had soneone testify to that
he was a chemst and this gentleman doesn't
seemto satisfy ne in any of those categories

based on his education that he received
in Manhattan and at Kean State Coll ege, both

of jfchose being in education. | do not f eel
in that particular regard we have a teacher
in effect testifyfhg to hydraulics nor could
| have a teacher testify as an engi neer, nor

could | have a teacher testify as an ecol ogi st

b




- FORM 2046

PENGAD CO.. BAYONNE, N.J. 07002

10

11

12

13

14

15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

25

| by way of which you want to qualify him you'

1 heard-a long list of subject matter which

‘M. Reilly has gone through. ‘It shows that

nor would I allow a teacher to testify as a
| awyer unl ess he was exactly that. So far
the objection is well taken. |If you want to

expl ore sonething further with M. Reilly

may do so. But nowit is not enough to
qualify him
MR CAN My .| be heard? | believe

he has ‘taught in these fields and has worked
in the field and it has not been a stunbling

bl ock or inpedinent here with respect to

91

witnesses in this case. Licenses, for exanplg,

have not been critical since we have had a
pl anner testify who does not hold a planner's

license in the State of New Jersey.

THE COURT! That man is a planner and
he gave his reasons why he would not take
the license in New Jersey.

MR, CAIN. | understand that.

THE COURT: But that man was a pl anner ;

MR»> CAIN.  Your Honor, I|'m not
criticising the Court.

THE COURT: That man was a pl anner.

4
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This man is a teacher. He's not a hydrol o-
gist; 116*8 not an engi neer*

MR* CAIN: * He's nore than a teacher
just.as‘NT. Mal | ack was nore than a sociol o-
gfst.

THE COURTS He writes and gathers
mat eri al and he nmay be cone sone type of
research teacher. | don't know Maybe
he switched occupations by self-training
in the sense that he's now a research person
and can wite very well. But that does not
make him a hydrologist or anything else.
| offered the opportunity to respond, M.
Sutton, that if you can qualify him as any
of those things which you believe are the

areas of his expertise which is being

offered, I'mwilling to |isten. But I'm
not willing td argue anything further on it.
MR. CAINs | wasn't going to argue.

THE COURT* But if you want to offer
sone additional material, if you want to
qualify him go ahead.

MR. CAIN. M response, for the

record, is that | feel considering his back-

ground he has just testified to | think the

92
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prima facie proffer is made and | believe
the burden falls on M. Herbert if he feels
he's not qualified to ask him sone questions

In these particular areas and if he doesn't

think he knows anythi ng about hydrol ogy | et

hi m ask sone questions and see if he knows
sonet hi ng about hydrology or not. The prina
facie offer has been nade. | think the
purpose of voir dire is for himnow to cone
back and say, "Well, you just had a degree
in education," to cone back and ask him sone
questions; t echni cal questions, which v/iould

determne whether he's qualified —

MR* HERBERTS Your Honor, ny under -
standing of getting into the kind of details
that M« Cain is suggesting that goes to
.C}edibility, that doesn't go to conpetency
as an expert. Conpetency as an expert is
delved into on voir dire under the Rules
of Court to ascertain educational background,
to -ascertain what kind of fornmal degrees,
licenses, certificates, et cetera, and | woul d
say, -and .l have a greét deal of respect for
the NNR. 1, that's been devel oped, et cetera,

| would say that clearly when you tal k about

3
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these highly sehsitive areas, highly detail ed
areas, scientific and engi neering areas,
that M. Reilly,sinply does not have the
background and expertise to testify in these
ar ease
THE COURT: The objection is well
taken, but giving the opportunity to M.
Cain to further interrogate M. Reilly and
see if he can qualify himas a hydrol ogi st,
.or what ever *
B?'NR.'SUTK3TS'
| Q M* Reilly, you stated that you pre-
pared certain materials in'book form for nunicipal -

ities* |Is that correct?

A That ia correct.

| Q Now, - wi Il you tell me what nuni ci pal -
I ties? |
A Alexandria; Bet hl ehem Branchburg, dinton,

Lebanon and Washi ngton Townshi p.

Q And the material you prepared is in
the box that you“have with you. |Is that correct?
A Yes.

Q How,‘ woul d you tell us what this box

contains in nore detail ?

A The Natural Resource Inventory information

i
3
K
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which | think is pertinent. The information | have
today, which is pertinent to this trial, is that

i nformation on soils and geol ogy and topography
principally that | gave to the planner in his
deliberations; the information which the planner did
pof’have.' Thé reéson he came to me was that nmuch of
ihis has to be gathered on a piecemeal research type
basis, go info t he Stéte Bur eau of Geology,.Division'
of Water Reéodrbeéj and so forth. There is no other
way to get this other than to research it out piece
by piece because heretofore very little information
has been gathered on municipal natural resources.
The subject which I was prepared to speak on today,
just recently you can get a degree in it, heretofore
you could not get a degree in environmental sciences
or environment al pIanningj X at not an Geol ogi st

and don't intend to testify as an ecol ogist.

Q Where is your background now?
A The background?

Q On what you feel that you are,qualified
to testify. |
A It is the basic scientific training as a

teacher of science and over the past five years |
probably have gained more know edge and information

of the natural resources of Hunterdon County than

b

95 |



FORM ZU4s

FENOAU WU.. DATUNNE, N3, UZQ0Z -

10

11

12

14

e

17

18

- 20

21

22

23

24

25

prepared have the areas where |'ve gained expertise

I....the material that went into that. booklet and the

Drect - Reilly
anbneielse~in the county*

.Q Vhat specific work have you done in

order to gain this know edge and infornation?
A 'it is difficult to summarize five years on

a daily gathering of research, but since | cane to

the Watershed Association | prepared proposals which

initiated these Natural Resource Inventories and

|'ve been doing them ever since* So five years

worth of data gathering for planners in nunicipalitieés

is what |'ve been doing and the reports that |

working with the State of New Jersey and the 208

facilities and working with Dr. Horton on a variety

of conferences and projects*

There are two ways to becone an expert
or experienced* One is by working in the field and
one is by getting an education* | chose to work.

in the field and that's about all i can offer as ny

expertise is five years of working in the field,

gathering the information that the planners are usinc
Q No.w M* Reilly, this booklet, to what

sources did you go to gather the nﬁtérial in the

booklet? | would Iike to have a clear Ldea to just

try to picturé exactly what you Qid in conpiling
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basis for your .thinking that it's valid.

THE COURT: Have the bookl et marked

for 1dentification.

MR, HERBERT: Your Honor, it's already

been offered as P-67.

THE COURT: | n evidence or for

“identification?

MR CAIN. | believe Dr. Horton put

it in when he tal ked about --

THE COURT: Then it's in evidence?

If it's in evidence, and that's what he's'

here for to testify that he's the author of

that book, we've already passed the point

of what's in the booklet then that's already

in the case.

MR HERBERT: Your Honor, we have no

obj ection, obviously, since we have -e-

THE COURT: Well, apparently, it is

i n evidence«

MR SUTTON Vell. Dr. Horton

apparently felt that it had sufficient

validity to place it in evidence.

THE COURT: Then it is in evidence.

What further

W t ness?

need do you have of this




Drect - Reilly
1 ‘MR, SJTTON | want to cover the
? 2 material that's in M. Ilellly's report.
3 THE OOURTi | think what you shoul d
4 probably do is offer himas an expert in
G S research. H s research has been accepted.
6 If he's not going to testify to any opinions
! as an ecol ogi st, hydrol ogi st or engi neer --
8 . A
he already said he will not, he doesn't
9 . .
pretend to profess that kind of expertise —
10 what further need do you have of this
g
é 1L Wi tness? He's going to give no testinony
g 12 in regard to expertise in ecology, hydrology
. 13 . :
= or engi neeri ng.
: 14
i MR, SUTTON: My | ask this, your
é 15 Honor, wasn't that what M. Aka Hoshi was,
h 1 . ..
° a gatherer of material and he gave an opinionj
17 . : : .
o | carft distinguish between M. Reilly
) 18 o . o _
I.I.;f;);-g gathering information and giving an opinion
Lo Vi 19
and M. Aka Hoshi who was al so a gatherer of
20 : :
i I nformati on.
oA Q j THE COURT: Very close, I'll grant youl
Co 22 . .
o but | find that there's a difference and |
O 23 - | R
find that there's a distinction. Wat furthe¥
N ~ need do you have of this wtness?
- s
, MR SUTTON:  Well, his work was utiliz§*




Drect - Reilly
1 -~ in the preparation of Land Use Plan and
y -2 - these various drawi ngs were prepared by
‘ 3 M. Reiily and | think that would be hel pful
. 4 to go over these draw ngs having comments
S what he supplied to M. OGady as a back-
6 ground to what M. O Gady is going to
! testify to.
8 THE COURT: Part of the research,
9 gathering information material, no problem
5; zl 10 But no expert opinion.
: 1 MR CAIN My | be heard a nonent?
.;:f g 12 |'mnot sure that that's the way it will
13 happen. 1'd like to ask M. Reilly: |
=1 14 didn't hear you say before that you didn't
,' & 15 | intend to give any opinions with respect to
i ° 16 water quality or sewer treatnment in these
| ‘ 17 areas* Dd | msunderstand something?
R | THE COURT: | said that.
Thil 19 MR CAIN. But you said that he said
o 20 it
21 . THE COURT: He said that he didn't
22 pretend to be an ecol ogi st, therefore, |
23 expect that he vvaI dn't "gi ve any opi nions:
K 24 as to that. He said he was not a hydrol ogi st |
25 t her ef ore,. | woul dn't expect himto give any
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opi nion as aAhydroIogist. Fb said he was
not an engineer; therefore, | would expect
himnot to give any opinion as an engi neer.

M CAIN Well --

THE COURT: .It is rather clear. He
said he's a teacher who has gone in the
field and has learned in the field how to
gat her infornation; apparently.

MR. CAIN. He may be giving opinions
wth respect to quality of a stream in which
he may be very well qualified for even though

he isn't a geologist or a hydrol ogi st and

il t hought that was the purpose of his

exam nati on.

THE COURTS He”s also not a geologist.

MR CAIN He's also not an attorney
and | think we could add a lot of things to
the |ist.

THE COURT: He is what he is.

MR CAIN. But before we preclude him
we should find out what opinions he thinks
that he's going to be offering and then make
sure thét we understénd what hi s background
Is. in that particular area* From what |'ve

heard so far M. Reilly is nuch nore than just

100



Drect - Reilly
1 ~a researcher unless you're going to consider
-. 2 any scientist just to be a gatherer of
3 i nf or mat i on.
'; 4 THE COURTs | think you' re blunting
5” the sharp point, M. Cain. |'ve already
° ruled. If you want to use himto show
; ! what information that was turned over to
8 ‘M. OGady that M. OGady used in his
f ) Land Use Plan and M. O Gady will testify
’ . 10 _ toit, fine. No opinions please.
1l BY MR, sutTOv
g 12 Q M. Reilly, did you prepare certain
3 B material to assist M. O Gady in the preparation
: 1 o of the Land Use Plan, the zoning ordi nance?
A 2 B A That is correct.
, E 16 Q Wul d you tell us what material you
: 17 pr epar ed?
18 A Yes
19 MR« SUTTON. Perhaps we could have
20 each of these marked.
21 ., THE COURTS Yesti pl ease.
22 A This is the Gound Water Ceol ogy Map of
23 the dinton Township Natufal Resource | nventory.
24 In ny discussion with M. O Gady one of the prinmary
. 25 points of interest had to be the utilization of watedq




Direct — Reilly
1 r esour ces.
: 2 MR, HERBERT: Your Honor, with respect
3 :"'to’#r.“ReiIIy,."I under st ood your Honor's
4 o Crul ng as sinply presenti rig what he provided
5 o M+ O Gady. 1 have a feeling that M*
6 : *Réilly.is going to get into why he offered
7 ~ certain thi ng‘s,. what was the concern of
8 t he nap,. what was his concern and if that's
9 what he's about to do, your Honor, then |
.b;.;f.. . 10 woul d submit that that's opinion testinony,
w ; 11 THE COURT: He's not going to give
§ 12 any opi ni on,. but 1've already indicated
u 5 13 that he's being allowed to say what materials
Lj : 14 were turned over to M, O Gady in the
* f 15 preparation of the Land Use Plan, You should
; : 16 be allowed to explain the basis of why that
i 17 material was turned over to M, O Gady in
i | 18 order to establish the annexes* Three,-
15 19 if it is based upon another study which he
20 gathered by way of research he has in the
i 21 N R I. , fine. He's not to give opinions
22 with regard to what his opinion is of the
23 opi nions of other people. But if he took
24 t hose opinions and incorporated it in this
25 map Whi c'h he's prepar ed wi t hout overlaying an
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~ opinion of his.own, fine.

(o2 TN 6 ) BN S

MR. HERBERT! Thank you, your Honor.

MR cAalNg | want to fornally obj ect
to precludingvhw. Reilly from any opinions
because | think that's not appropri at e.

It has been determ ned already that he has
certain areas of expertise and | just
anticipate M. Herbert junping up every
couple of nminutes all the tine.

THE COURTS It does look like a
peaceful afternoon, doesn't it?

But we have to live with thosé t hi ngs.
Go ahead, sir. |

MR. CAINs | would think that we shoul g
take them as they cone and | only object
to his being precluded in advance. It is
very difficult to give a scientist to give
any kind of testinony wthout —

THE COURT: Now, wait a mnute, M.
Cain. |'ve already ruled.once. |'ve rul ed
thatjhe's a teacher. Even though he's got a
mnor in chemstry doesn't make him a
scientist. He's not an ecologist. 1'mgoing
to repeat it for the | ast tinme. He's not

a hydrol ogist, he's not a geol ogi st and he's

10.
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A

24 fromthe Jersey Bureau of CGeology. It is the
one which M* Rahenkanp and M. Horton had gotten

their information from geology from

not an engineer*' Therefore, as to these
sci ences he's not any one of them |Is that
clear? |
VR. CAIN: Wll, that's clear but —
THE COURT: Let's go on.

The source of this map is a Special Report

THE COURT: . Source of the map was
geol ogy.

MR~ SUTTON.  Special Report No. 24,
New Jersey Bureau of GCeology —

MR, HERBERT: Excuse ne, your Honor.
This is not an objection but, nerely, could
the exhibit be marked?

THE COURT: Yes. | would like to
get it marked* Wat we're looking at is a
map which appears to be transparent so as
we see in the courtroomit has sone type of
pl exiglass to which the light is comng and
then this map is of Hunterdon County and is
mul ti col ored and; appafently, has a | egend
over on the right which explains the differen

col or se

104
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| THE WTNESS: It is not of Hunterdon
County. It is just the municipality of
dinton Townshi p.
THE COURT: Al right. Just of
dinton Townshi p.
(Gound Water Ceol ogy Map marked
DIPB-14 for identification.)
A The information | gathered and presented to
M. OGady on this map was a breakdown of the
different rock types in the nmunicipality and their
wat er bearfng characteristics as expressed in
Special Report 24 and in the text of the Natural
Resource Inventory which has sonme oral conmmunication*
from geol ogi sts in the Bureau of Geol ogy.

Basi cally, what the data shows from
this map and this is, by the way, an exact blowp -
by the map taken out of the report, it is not a
reproduction it is a photbgraphic bl owup of the
exact map, it shoms; in the codes, a very hard rock
called the Precanbrian rock which is a water short
rock*

MR HERBERT: Your Honor, he's now

getting into what Prebanbrian rock is. He's
giving interpretations. He's giving scienti-=

fic testinony, your Honor. It ‘is opinion.

105 .
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It is outsidé your ruling. | have no
objection to himsinply saying that this
defines Precanbrian rock and leave it there.
But when he gets into an interpretation of
what Precanbrian rock is | object.
THE COURT: Based upon his research
he can tell nme what a Precanbrian rock is.
hbmﬁ you're getting a little too tight.
Up to now |I've been with you on his
expertise; but don't tighten it down too
hard. The best way to break a good nut is
to squeeze it too hard.

MR. HERBERTS Thank you.

A The information | wll give you is of none

of ny own generation. It is precisely what is

 avaiIabIe from the Bureau of Geology and what |

transmtted to M. O G ady.

THE COURTS You gathered it by your

research?

THE WTNESS? Correct.

THE COURTS Al right, go ahead.
A | gave to M. O Gady the flollovvi ng i nfornma-
tion | collected: The Precaﬁbrian'rock, as coded
in orange is a very hard rock and is water short in

terms of ground water supply,, The bl ue code is

3

.
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Brunswi ck Shala rock and is highly fractured and
Is a better water supply aquifer. The green code
is Kittatinny Linmestone* it is the best aquifer in
the municipality. The orange in the southwest
corner of the nunicipality is a Sandstone and it
has an equival ent ground water supply to the
Brunswi ck Shale in the same respect.

THE COURTI -~ Wiat was the green rock?
THE W TNESS: Kittatinny Li nestone.
The orange is the Stockton Sandstone. Again,
it is one of the best aquifers in the
muni ci pality. There are several other

smal | sections of various colors; purple,

hot pink and yellow. Al of those are very
wat er short rocks in the sane category as
t he Precanbrian.' They're called the

Martinsburg Shale which is the purple.
The hot pink woul d be the Border Congl orerate)

The yellow is the Hardyston Quartzite.

In the summary! | explained to M.

O Gady that | have the categories of various
water short areas in the nmunicipality and

ot her categories of areas which have the
nmore bountiful supply.

|f you took and
circled all the orange, yellow hot pink,
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.to . gallons ber day per square mle and then
»MMén‘you;diy!dé ft up the amount of water
used in a home you get a lot size.
'THE COURT:  You have to make that

cal cul ation?

| THE W TNESS: Yes, yoﬁr Honor. May |
make a clarification? Special Report 24,

when | tal ked about there was an updating,

~Special Report 24 had lot sizes in the range

of two and a half acres in these rock types
because at that time there wasnore water

in it then they foUnd out, subsequently from

t he 1965 drought for which they anal yzed
after this report was put together. They
found out that they were too |ow on that and
since expanded the lot sizes in these various

areas* So they have gone through a listing

or an updating based on that information.
THE COURT: \here is the present

project?

THE W TNESS: The present project is
right in this area here, (indicating) It
contains a large segnent of Kittatinny Linme-
stone, some of the Hardyston Quartzite and

some of the Precanbrian on the eastside of

13
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Route 31 and if al so includes some of the
Martinsburg Shal e. .Just the Kittatinny was
bouhtiful the Martinsburg Shale and the
Har dyston Quartzite -- |
| THE COURT: ‘Awe wat er short but not
as water short as the hard rock?

THE W TNESS: The Precanbri an, yes.
They're all in the sane, what they say,
bal | park of about 100,000 gallons per day
per square m | e.

So based on this information ny
persdnal communi cati ons which are indicated
in the Natural Resrouce Inventory with the
geologist at the Bureau | got the [atest
update of the information and transmtted
to M. CJC}ady the fact that the geol ogi st
considered this three to four acre zoning.

THE COURT:  Wien you say "this" —

THE W TNESS: The Precanbrian, the
Har dyst on CUaftzite, the Martinsburg Shale

~and the Eiabase traprock all in three to four
acres zoning as a safe lot size for an
I ndi vi dual detached single,fanily dwel | i ng.
THE COURT: Wat is this blue area?
THE WTNESS: Do you want nme to go over

110 |
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Direct

green is Kittatinny Linmestone.

" town. That purple is the Martinsburg Shale.

Reilly
the éolor code?‘
THE COURT: Precambrian was the
orange.
THE W TNESS: The Hardyston Quartzite
Is the yellow. The Diabase is also a
tan and the color is stated around Round
Val | ey Reservoir. The one to the left is
Border Conglonmerates. It is the hot pink.
THE COURT: And what is the blue again?
THE W TNESS: The blue is in another

category* The blue is Brunsw ck Shale. The

THE COURT: \What is the blue opposite?
" THE W TNESS: This blue? (indicating)
THE COURT: No, opposite that.

THE W TNESS:  That's supposed to be

purple. We had too many rock types in this

THE COURT: All of those you.consider
in the sane category?

THE; W TNESS: Right, of water short
aqui fers.

THE COURT: All r{ght. The ot her
category of aquifers in the nmunicipality are

t he BrunsmﬂckVShaIe, which is the blue, the

b
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Direct - Reilly

bright blue, you mght call it, the
Kittatinny Linmestone, which is green, and
the Stockton Sandstone which is the okange.

THE WTOESS: You might call it the
hot orange to distinguish it from the dul
orange of the Precanbri an. |

The recomended | ot sizes for those
range fromone to one and a half acres per
single famly detached dwelling.

THE COURT: Is that your calculation
or is that —

THE WTNESS: A conbination. The
report and a personal comunication from the
Bureau of GCeol ogy,

MR HERBERT: Excuse ne, Just by way
of clarification,.your Honor, could the
w tness be asked in response to that question
that the Court just posed, did the Bureau
of Céology reconnénd a lot size of one to
one and a half acres for this rock formation?

THE COURT: That's what I'mtrying to
get at. Bedause he said one tinme he reconmaenct
ed two and a hal f acres -*es

THE WTNESS: |'Il clarify that.

Speci al Report 24, which was done in

112 |
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are |lodged in the Natural Resource Inventory

wat er resources.

- Reilly

1967, had certain stated lot sizes. These
| ot - sizes have. since been upgraded and the
tﬁo sources of that upgrading are Bulletin
73 from thé Bureau of Geol ogy and personal
connunicafions wfth the geol ogists in the

Bureau. And those personal comunications

text”
THE COURT: Do you have any idea where?
THE W TNESS: \hat page?

There are sections on geol ogy ground

THE COURT: You want me to list the
page?

THE mlTNESS: That woul d be page 230.
Section 400 of the Natural Resource |nventory,
Section 400 again, general discussion and
page 230 has the specifics of Clinton Town-
ship. | believe at page 231 at the bottom
the last two lines, estimate the tota
drought yield in this study region as
100, 000 gallons per square mle. The late
Joseph MIler was a éenior,geologist at the
Department. The principal geologists were

M. Mller, M. Kasabach and M. Doulton and
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Direct - Reilly

M’f Mar kewi cz.

THE COURT: The specific question was:

In these reports they actually give you the

| ot sizes?

THE W TNESS: Yes. There are tables

her© whi ch show the lot sizes on page 240,
There is‘Iot size associated with every
rock type in the municipality,

THE COURT: All right. Does that
clarify it, M. Herbert?

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, yes.

| would like to just take a |ook at
it for a moment.

.The only thing, your Honor, | would
like to note on that page 231, | think M,
Reilly did testify to that, it is not in
any way contradicting in any way what he
said this was based upon recomrendation of
M. Joseph MIler. And | would Iike td ask

somehow, perhaps through your Honor, whether

or not there was a specific report other than
‘the N.R. I, wupon which these acreage figures

were set forth., or was it sinply a conversation

upon which M. Reilly put down these figures

in the NRI1.- itself?

e
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‘Direct - Reilly

. QNR,‘SUWTC»t Wul dn't that be
apperriate]ih Cross- exam nat i on?
;' MR. HERBERTi [I'mgetting to the point
of hearsay. |
| VR SUTTON.  You put the. book in
evi dence* |
MR. HERBERT: | put the book in

evi dence to show its existence and the fact

that it was considered by our expert. |

~didn't say everything in here was accurate

or --

THE W TNESS: Unfortunately, M.
MIller is not around any nore.

MR- CAIN. I'mhaving difficulty
maki ng notes because | can't figure out if
we're in direct or cross.

THE COURT: We're in direct, but it
I's such a unique kind of area that M.
Reilly is establishing his new area of
expertise. I'mgiving himthe sane benefit
of doubt .than the man that graduat ed.

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, | wthdraw
ny obj ecti on. B

THE COURT:  Go ahead, M. Cain, M.
Reilly, M. Sutton or mherever you nmay be.

b
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| "'m on page 240 on lot sizes.
BY MR, SUTTONX
ii Q Have you conpl eted advising us of
t he ad‘vi ce that you gave to M, O Gady as a result
of fhat 4rrap?
A Yes* | think that reasonably explains the
information that | transnitted to M. O G ady.
| THE COURT: W can review this in
pieces. Do you want to cross-exam ne now
on the geol ogy or do you want to nove on to
anot her area and then conme back?
MR HERBERT: |'d rather have the
whol e testinony go in, ‘your Honor.

THE COURT: Perhaps before M. Reilly

testifies we should have this narked.

"THE. W TNESS: ~This is a Soil Map
depi cting steep :sl opes.
. (Steep Sl opes Map nmarked DPB-15 for:
i denti fi cation®)
A It's the dinton Township Natural Resource
| nvent ory Nunber 5.
Q M. Reilly, would you tell us who
prepared this map, what it ‘depi cts and the source
of the material utilized in preparing the nmap?

A This is a Soil Map prepared by the United

lie
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~States Conservation Service for the Hunterdon County
' Soi | Conservation Districts W obtained the nega-

"tive of the base map from the. Soil Conservation
+coding we color coded the base map for steep slopes.
color you see in green are all of the slope in

- zero to three percent; The colors you see in yellow

it goes up to twenty-five percent slope and above.

A Yes, This information was given to M.

"to six percent slope4 The red is from six to

twel ve percent and you can see breakdown of the

District and using the Soil Conservation Service

Bach.soil is marked on the map with a certain letter}

The letter corresponds to a degree of slope so the

are three to six percent in ranges such as that and

Q Woul d you explain what each different

color depicts as far as the slope size?

O Grady concérnjng the slopes of the municipality.

The green, as | said, is the |owest of the percentag¢

and that would be your flood plains, as you can see

along the streams there. The yellowis from two

fl ood pIainAhere;and then the Township begins to
risé up into the red color and the red-stripped
color? the red strips being‘fmelve percent and
greater to it . wouldbe twelve percent right up to

a shear cliff. It doesn't break it down any greater
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. Direct - Reilly

. than twelve percent* . ..

‘The northern part of the Township and

:'the west er n part of the Township have a majority

of slopes in the six and twelve percent and twelve

i perceht and greater. There is a flatter portion of

the municipality-in the center of the municipality

and then you get into various deep slopes against

~the Round Valley Reservoir and the south of Round

Val | ey Reservoir.

| urged M. O Grady to look at the

conbi nation of the geology we just saw and the

sl opes and you woul d see that the steep slopes lie
over the aquifers. The Precanbrian rock and the

Martinsburg Shale are also very steep. They're

“in conbination with steep slopes. This factor, we

were told by the geologist, is one of the reasons

it also has little water supply because of the
conbinaffon of hard rock and steep slopes, on page
340 of the Natural Resource Inventory, when we refer
to lot sizes.

N will note from the table on page

340 that when you have steep slopes that are forestecp:

and we' |l get to another’nap where they have very
tight soil, the recomendation is go to the |ower

ot size if it is three to four acres. We recommend

'
3
K
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Drect - Reilly
it goes to the four acres when its on the steeper
slope, | shouldn't say "we recomend,"” the
geol ogi st reconnends. And that all of that
information is pulled together on a variety of these
maps on page 240 concerni ng recomended | ot sizes.
That basically tells the story of this nap.

By the way, | probably woul dn't be
able to do it here today, but when you overl ay thesev

maps you can see the conbination of the geol ogy of

which either makes it nore or |less severe in terns
of water supply.
THE COURT: Before you leave that, tell
<o *, me where on that map, DPB-15, is the project
I n question?
THE WTNESS:. Yes. The project in
guestion stands approximately this area
bet ween the top of ny pointer and ny t hunb.
(indicating) It comes around the yellow area
which is noderate slopes to over across the
hi ghway with a whol e m'xtu_re of noderate
slopes and critical slopes.
THE COURT: Ahd it 1s on the west side
where the slopes are, and so forth, where the

hi ghest density has been represented by M.

12
.
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. It is a photographic copy of their negative and

It has been coded for flood plain soils. In

. Jersey in floods has Report No* 11 for a specific

z|

O Gady. Are you aware of that?
THE WTNESS2 That is correct, yes.
THE COURT: Mark the next map

DPB- 16*

(Flood Plain Soils Map nmarked DPB- 16
for identification.)

'Q  M* Reilly, will you explain this map,
state what it depicts, whet her it was supplied to
M, O Gady and the source of the naterial used in
preparing the map*

A This is, again, the business map taken from
the United States Soil Conservation Map prepared for

Hunt erdon County* This depicts only dinton Townshij

addition to flood plain soils we have noted on the
side of the map that the South Branch of the Raritan

Ri ver has been delineated by the State of New

engi neered flood plan. The information | transmttec;
tomMm. O Grady concer.ni ng flood plains and zoning is
that the zoning plan in itself nust have sone kind

of provision for flood pl ai n land or some additional
ordinance in the nunicipality needs to regulate the

flood plain land. The flood plains are the flood
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pl ans with soils that have been deposi ted over
hundreds of years from flood waters and they're
noted in the reconmendati on you see throughout the
nmuni ci pality* The streans that you see in blue on
this map do not have a fl ood plain so that is a
t‘r aditional flood plain. However, there's no way
of telling how high they will flood when a storm
conmes down because they don't have the soils on
either side* So certain provisions are needed to
protect the streans and property along the streans
as well* That basically is it for the flood plain
map* The property in question is probably here*
(indicating) This particular. stream runs across.
It does have sone flood plai ns*

THE COURTS Wiat streamis that?

THE WTNESSs It is a tributary to

Beaverbrook. It has no specific nane.

Q M* Reilly, you testified that you did

supply this material to M. O Gady. |Is that correct”?

A Yes ¢
THI3 COURT: Mark the next one DPB-17.
(Depth to Bedrock Map narked DPB-17
for identification.) |

A The next map“-is Map No. 6 of the Natural

Resource | nventory called Dept h to Bedrock.

]
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Q Who prepared this map?
f A Al of the soils maps are from the United

States Soil Conservation Service as prepared for the
" Hunterdon County Soil Conservation District. It is

a phot ocopy and we have color coded it from informna-

tion produced by the Soil Conservation Service.

The green code is Bedrock deeper than five feet*

The yell ow code is Bedrock at three and a half feet

to five feet. The red code is Bedrock at |ess than

three and a half feet. You can see on the western

portion of the Township, the central portion and

the eastern portion all along Route 22, 78 and

al ongsi de of the western portion there is si gni fi cant

portions of shall depth to Bedrock. The infornmation

1 presented to M* O Gady was that here we woul d

have septic system difficulty due to the necessity

of Bedrock service as outlined in the Soil Conserva-

tion publications* Wen this Information is overlaye

on the geOIogy, again, it would be difficult to

do. The final two maps | could put a few together

and you will then see certain rock types overlying

the shall depth to bed areas and it will give you a

pl ai ner, nore conposite pictUre’of the limtations.
Q \Y/ g ARBiIIy, when you nentioned

“limtations” could you be nore speci fic on sone of

}
K
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t he rocks about'the limtations?
A Vell, the key consideration that | related
to‘Nr. O Grady for the shallow depth to Bedrock is
really your septic systen1na|functions. I f the
area is sewered such as certain areas are in the
Township, if there's shallow depth to Bedrock it
doesn't make any difference if the area is sewered.
If it is not sewered then you have a problemwith
the septic effluent going into the Bedrock and then
going into your ground water which is used for
well water. So you have to have a very strict
septic system code or very |low density zoning and
even | ow density zoning doesn't solve it because
you're just - spreading the pollutants a little bit
further apart. You're not curing the situation.

| THE COURTS No specul ation.

THE W TNESS: No, sir.

THE COURT: Tell me about that if that

not traprock.

THE W TNESS: No. This is the
St ockt on Sandstone and this is the Brunsw ck
Shal e up here on the eastern portion of the
muni ci pality. This area-through here is in
the center of the nmunicipality. | believe

that's overlying the Hardyston Quartzite and

123




Tr R A Ll e

-. FORM 20,08

PENGAD CO.. BAYONNE, N.J. 07002

M W N

fe))

10

12
13
14
15

16

17

18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

(03]

Direct - Reilly

the Precanbrian rock.

THE COURT: But thearea in question
doesn't have any problens, does it?

"THE WTNESS: On the eastside of
the road there are -- it has medi um depths
to Bedrock and on the western side of the
road it has severe Iinitafions to septic
system or severe limtations to Bedrock and
as a result limtations to septic system
functi ons*

THE COURT: The eastside is the so-
cal l ed Gobel site?

THE W TNESS: Yes. That has a noder -

ate depth to Bedrock of three and a half to

‘five feet and woul d have | ess severe limtations

for septic system function.
. THE COURT: Mark the next map DPB- 18.
(Seasonal Hi ghwater Table Map marked

DPB-18 for identification.)

A This is Map No. 4 of the Cinton Township

- Natural Resource Inventory called the Seasona

Hi ghwat er Table* It is again the Hunterdon County
Soi| Conservation Distrigt Base Map col or coded for
Seasonal Hi ghwater Table* The green code neans

there is a depth of water table greater than three

v
13
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Drect - Reilly

and a half feet. The yellowcode is a half a foot
to three and a half feet* And the red code is a
critical highwater table to where you coul d expect
to see the -Séasonal H ghwater Table as zero to one
f oot .

The map speaks for itself. The
majority of the municipality has a deep water table.
Q How does the water table affect

densi tyiof dwel lings on the property?

THE COURTS Just a nonent, M. Sutton.
How, where are we goi ng?

MR BUTTON Well, again, it would be
based upon research.

THE COURT: The opinion is based on
research unless there is sone table here he's
got a source to put his finger on.

MR. SUTTONs May | ask him the questiai]i
of what the purpose of presenting this map
to M. JGady was?

A To indicate areas where you woul d have septic
system probl ens from highwater tables. This map
shows that there should not be a [imtation in terns
of water, ground water, to septic system functions

in large portions of the municipality.

In the yellow and the red areas you ar e

)
P
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Drect - Reilly

~going to have a serious problemw th designing a

| septic systemto function wthout contam nating the

ground wat er,
THE CORTS Mark the next one DPB-19.

o (Fydrologic Soils Map marked DPB-19

for identification.) |
A .The next map is Map No. 7 of the Natura
Resour ce IhVentory. It is called the Hydrol ogic
Soils Map, This map, again, is the base map from
the Hunterdon County Soil Conservation D strict,
col or coded to show types of soils as they relate
to transmtting rain water. GQGoup A would be the
green soils. There are no green soils in the

municipality. | better explain the title block
first. The Soil Conservation Service has grouped

all soils into four categories in terns of the rate
at which they transmt water. Goup A soils would
be your highest infiltration rate, as your sand and
gravels. QGoup B would be your loany soils. They
transmt rain water well. Goup C soils begin to
get into your nore clayey soils and they are re-
stricted in the amount of water they let through.
Goup D soils are the lowest of all soils in terns
of their ability to transmt water. They would be

your hardpan soils and very tight clay soils.

B
+
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The map éhoms that we have tmb | ar ge
afeas‘mith seffous'prpblens in terns of percolation
or infi[tration of water* That would be in the
sout hwest and sout hern quadrant of the Township and
in the northeast anng'Route 22, 78 we have large
areas With poor soils. The yell ow code neans that
there is rather good infiltration-percolation. A
good portion, at least nore than the mgjority of
t he Townshi p, has rather adequate percol ation.
THE COURTS What color is that, the
yel | ow?
THE W TNESS: The yel | ow?
THE COURT: Wat color is the |oany?
THE W TNESS: That would be in the
yel | ow cat egory.
THE COURT: So the green is the sandy
soi | s?
THE WTNESS: The yell ow woul d be the
| oany soils;
THE COURT: What color is that?
THE WTNESS: That's red. &nd the
red stripes would be the clays and hardpans.
THE COURT: So fhe majority of the

Township seens to be all right?

THE W TNESS: Yes. By the way, another
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Resource Inventory called Septic -Suitability. The

point, each map tells the story, but when

- Reilly

you put them all together it even tells nore
informati on* Wien you overlay this over the
rockltype here is the Sandstone. This acts
to reduce the anount of rain water mhich wil |
recharge that aquifer.

For Brunswi ck Shal e or Stockton
Sandstone is that all Stockton Sandstone in
the State .of New Jersey is not covered by
the sane soil* |If you have a Goup A soi
covering Stockton Sandstone it gets a little
of rain to be recharged. If you have a
G oup C overlying the Stockton Sandstone you
get a much reduced infiltration and as a
result a nuch nore reduced ground water suppl j

THE COURT: Al right.

THE WTNESS: | haven't noted, but
there are sone of the lowest Goup D soils
in the northern part of the Township in just
certain areas along the stream corridors.

THE COURT: Mark the next map DPB-20..

(Septic Suitability Map nmarked DPB-20
for identification.)

The next map is Map No. 3 of the Natura

1]
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Direct - Reilly
base map is the Hunterdon County Soil Conservation
Base Map, color coded for Septic Suitability.

Q VWo prepared this map?
A These were either prepared by myself or under
my direét supervi sion, the color coding, but the
base map which is really the heart of it, was pre-
pared by the Soil Conservation Service,

This particular map is a Conposite
prepared by the Soil Conservation Service and it
reflects how they see a septic system functioning
with a conposite nunber of factors, such as ground
wat er, depth to Bedrock, and slope and rockiness of
the soil* They add all those together and they
come up with areas which look Iike this, (indicating
For a combination of one or all of those reasons
all the red areas they show as severely limted
to the function, the standard, of a normal septic
system  You see here, this is that area we just saw
in the Hydrol ogic Soils Map.. Off Route 22 and 78
there was a shallow depth on Bedrock. Up in here
at theAnorthernjpart of the Township you have sone
severe siopes and as a result it would be very
difficult to design a septic system fhat woul d
function well'there* And so goes the municipality.

At |east half of the nunicipality has a yellow code

1

-
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Direct - Reilly

i map shows .a variety of streams and rivers. On those
i ,

§ st'rearr:s ‘and rivers ‘we conducted, as a part of the
Nat ur al ., Resource | nvent ory, watersanpling. 1In the
text of the Natural Resource Inventory it will note

the various streams where we took water sanpl i ng,

. where we did water sanpling and what the water

- quality was of those stream seqnents, that is, then
related to New Jersey water quality standards.

| related to M. O Gady that the

- Land Use Plan of the nunicipality can't devel op such

( that it would violate the New Jersey water quality

" standards so that would have to be taken i nto account

in his overall schenme, as only he as a planner could

~do. Now, | wunderstand that this map has been sub-

sequently reviewed and is in evidence already. Maybe

| should use the one that's already in evidence than
this one.
THE COURT: The last map Ms. Nei ghbor
put up.

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, may | ask
counsel if this is one of the maps that was
prepared by M. Reilly or the Geol ogy Service
and given to M. OGrlaldy or is this sonething
M. O Gady prepared.

THE COURT: We'Il get the answer to

3
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this as to whether or not, since it shows
al | of the zones, whether or not this was
prepared by M. O*Grady or M. Reilly or

bot h conbi ned. Can4YQu give us an answer to

t hat ?

THE W TNESS: Yes. This is the map
prepared by M. O Grady. M purpose in using
it is to summarize nmy discussion with M.

O Gady as to how the Natural Resource
| nventory informati on woul d be used in
his deliberations.

THE COURT: And it was put into the
district?

THE W TNESS: Ri ght.

THE COURT: | think that is allowed.

MR. SUTTON: Shall we use the final
nap‘or —

THE COURT: | réally don't care.

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, as 1 under-
stand it, what Mr. Reilly just said is:

This is the map that M. O Grady prepared
based upon his conversatibns wth M. Reilly.
Well, | would subnit, your Honor, since M.
O Grady prepared that report and would only

know hi nsel f whether or not that i|Indeed was

b




r D rect - Reilly
1 based upon the conversation wth M. Reilly
2“ it would really be inproper, | believe, and
3 objectionabl_efor M. Reilly to testify
4 abouf this mp. M. O Gady, as | understand
O 5 is available and | think it would be a proper
6 subject for himto cover.
7 THE COURTS Well, did you hear what
8 he said? He said that his sole purpose in
9( using the last map was to show that the
10 I nformati on which he had sent was then based
é ]1#! on the map. Did you hear him say that?
¥ L MR. HERBERT! Yes, | did. But only
; BJ M* OGady would be able to testify as to
g 14 whet her or not this final docunent reflected
: 15” conversations that he had with M. Reilly.
: 16 THE COURT: It would appear that since
: a 17‘ it was a bilateral conversation that they
l 18¥ both would be able to testify to that.
B MR. HERBERTS Except that it isn't
it 20 a bilaterial map, your Honor. It was prepare*u'J
: by M. O G ady. | |
THE COURTS You mssed the point. It
IS a joint map pfepar ed by, a great deal of
j:,» the material, by M. Reilly since he gave it
to M. O G ady.
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Drect - Reilly
| VR. HERBERT: I’respectfully di sagree,
your Honor,
THE COURT: M. Reilly, please
conti nue.
A The information that | gathered for M.
O Gady each map was presented to M. O Grady and
then we discussed the overlaying of the different
maps and how it would either conplicate limtations
for |lane use or depending on what the factors over-
| ayed and we agreed that the certaih sections of
the Townshi p have the nost severe Iimtations. And,
agai n, Ceology Map would be the best one to use to
depi ct regfon* The Ceol ogy Map shows the northern
part of the Township with a severely limted rock
type foh water supply and ‘sl op**. The area
surroundi ng Round Val |l ey Reservoir and south of
the reservoir -has showed the ssiae conditions as the

norther part.

The recomrendation was for M. O G ady
to take the three'to four acre recomendati on from
t he hhturaI'RESource | nventory and unl ess water
supply and sewage was available in these water short
areas they should be zohéd three to four acres for
I ndi vi dual résidehces. And it is obvious to a great

degree that is what M. O Gady finally prepared.

’
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MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, that's an
opi ni on, |

THE COURT: Well, the R Zone is,
| believe, a three to four acre zone.

MR. HERBERT: That is correct, your
Honor .

THE .COURT: And recogni zi ng that from
the | egend | have seen on the map, and it
does, hé says the limtations are severe
geologically. He told that to M. O G ady
and he recommended that table from this
docunment in evidence, which you put in
evi dence P-67, as page 2 from Table 4-4

has severe |imtations. Severe |imtations

went on to the zoning map. So | find there's |~

an

"annexes ". .. "¢ in the bilateral
conversation of the two experts; one being

the research man and one being the planner,

. wher e they went together to assenble the

material. It goes to the reasonabl eness of
the,Land Use Plan in establishing the zone.
| don't find any problem in finding that
concl usi on. :

MR. - HERBERT: You' ve rul ed, your

Honor, and nmy objection is so noted.

¥

13
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- showed it should have been 1/3. However, for

;3WhateVertneason; what ever the pl anni ng reason v/as

Drect - Reilly 136

A Sone of the R2 areas, as X recomended to
him should be three acres and he's got them as
two acres* That's where the planner diverts from

the environnental researcher. The natural resources

ft S soneﬁhat di fferent than what the environnental
research showed*

o That's R-2 Zone that I'm talking about
where there is sone conflict in the central portion
of the R2 Zone just west of Round Valley. The
southern part of that R 2 Zone agrees with the
natural resource constraints. There was a simlar
problemw th the R2 Zone just south of the Borough
of Hi gh Bridge In that it is a poor aquifer yet
It is zoned for two acres and it was recomrended
in the three to four range. Rather than go through
the entire map, sone of the R 2 Zone we have that
probl em where they appear to be underzoned as from
what the Natural Resource Inventory information showe
and M. O Gady would have to explain the rational e
for bringing them down below three to four acres.

| The R 3 Zone,Aprinarin, we Wl |
address the one on the southwestern part of the

municipality. This one-acre zone maps the resource
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Direct - Reilly
in the nmpst southerly of the southwestern portion,
but it is in conflict with the ground water avail abl

inthe'hbrthern portjon of this area. It is zoned
f6r ‘one acre and the Natural Resource Inventory
shbms that it should be three to four acrese |
understand, however, that in the text from M.

O Grady says that this area is nmost likely to be
sewered and that would be reason for overriding the

limtation of the natural resources. Simlar a

case for the other R-3 Zones is that they're expected

to be sewered and as a result the natUraI resources
woul dn't be the determ ning factor.

The less than one acre residential
areas, the R-4 and R-5, again, have to be sewered
because the mnatural resources either from septic
systens than water could not stand that kind of

| oading. And, again, those are different conclusions

to explain*
THE COURT! You said they're different
concl usi ons?
THE MITNESS: Than my reconmendations
in terms of poor nétural resource limtations.
He nmust have added additional factors, whatever they

are, and he'll explain whatever they are being

13
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sure they're not going to use nore water or produce

Drect - Reilly
didn't do any assessnents in water.

"THE COURT: It is a constraint in the
area from the Natural Resource Inventory
Vi ewpoi nt ?

THE WTNESS! Right. There nust be
sone other additional information M. OGrady
put in to cone to that concl usion.

THE COURT: Ckay.

A The RO M- Zones, it is difficult to nmake

an environnmental rationale for what they should be
zoned for because you don't know kind of industry,
research or manufacturing is going to be utilizing
the land so what we have been doing in the Natural
Resource Inventory is that the municipality in its
Pl anni ng Board process has to scrutinize very care- -|

fully each applicant in the RO M Zones to nake

nmore sewage than the site can handle if it doesn't

have those public facilities. So | had no specific
recommendation on the RO M Zones, environnentally,
except that a cautioi and a prudent planning practice

shoul d be taken when siting the structure there.

THE CQJRT M. Sutton, we have CAOVGI' eq

all the maps that you gave to M. O G ady.

Do you have anything else of this w tness?

1
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Direct - Reilly
~MR. SUTTON: | probably will have just

maybe a couple of more questions.
BY MR. SUTTONs
Q - Is that essentially the information

t hat you supplied to M. O Grady?

A That is it.

Q You testified that you are the
Director of the Watershed Association. |s that
correct?

A That is correct.
Q Does the Watershed have a policy in

regard to commtting more water to a devel opment
that is beneath the ground of that particular
devdl opment ?
A Yes; we do.
Q Woul d you tell us what this policy is?
MR. HERBERT:  Your Honor, he's now,
| think, getting an opinion through the
back door by saying what the policy of the
Association for which he's Director is.
That's an opinion.
THE COURTS How do you want to handle
that, M. Suttoh? You've now switched from
environmental researcher and now you're

switching over, | gather, to his job as




BAYONNE, N.J. 07002 - FORM 2048

PENGAD CO..

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24
25

[Nrexiv— Reilly

‘ BY MR

What studies have you nade to coie to that concl usion

understood this wtness was going to be

D rector of the Watershed Associ ation. Now
you' re asking him about the policy. |

MR SUTTON:  I'masking himfor facts
not opi ni on.

THS COURT: The policy is the net
conclusion, | would gather, of several facts,.
If it is a conclusion then, oné, isit alay
conclusion, is it an expert concl usion or
Is it the conclusion of a body who net in
a room one ni ght when several people put up
their hands? |Is it based on sone study?

MR. SUTTON:. Perhaps | could a3k
questions in that regard.

- THE COURT: First thing is they have

a policy,

SUTTON
Q ~Wiat is the basis for that policy?

MR. HERBERT: Your Honor, the conclusio
Is a subjective one. It is an opinion. It is

a basic policy and it is objectionable. |

testifying about what he did with M. JG ady
and so forth.

THE COURT: | noticed that he switched.

;
}
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Direct - Reilly

‘think that this is not giving an opinion*

how you reached the opinion, it's the
only, ~as your Honor has indicated, not only

on top of it.

MR. SUTTON: | understand he can

testify in regard to factual matter and |

THE COURT: That's not only giving
éh opinion it is giving sonmebody else's
opi ni on of sone type.

MR. SUTTON: Well, would it be
satisfactory for M. Reilly to testify
how the Watershed reached their particul ar
opi nion before giving the opinion?

MR* HERBERT* Your Honor, it isn't
opinion that's what |I'm objecting to and not
Is it an expert opinion, but it is hearsay -t

MR. CAIN.  Your Honor, may | be heard
briefly. |

THE COURTS What |'m getting at now
I's double teaming in regard to this situation
M. Sutton started it. Do you think he's
not carrying the ball well enough and you
want to come in? One of you is going to talk
on behalf of the nmunicipality, I'mtired of

this double team ng. \Wo's making the offer,

3
»
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Il Di r ect

- Reilly
you, M. Sutton or you, M. Cain? It is your
mﬂtness.

MR. SUTTONs We represent different
bog[es.

| THE COURT: You represent one
nmuni ci pality even though it has a head and
it may héve feet. But if is one body
politics.

MR. SUTTONs One of the problens |
have here is that Dr. Horton already testified
in regard to this. Now, we want M . Reilly
to testify as a rebuttal w tness to what
Dr. Horton had testified.

THE COURTS Fine. Dr. Horton IS,

I gather, a hydrol ogi st «

VR* HERBERTS Yes, he was, your Honor.

THE COURTS If I'm not m staken. [''m
positive that's how he qualified himself.

MR. CAINs A geol ogist.-

MR. HERBERT: The area of geol ogy
covers a variety of subdisciplinesj one of
t hem bei ng hydrology in this case and his
expertise happens>to be in the area of

hydraulics related to geol ogy.
THE COURT: Now, we have already

.
1
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Direct-- Reilly

-t established that M. Reilly is testifying

'b‘éven;though;he_nay not be a hydrol ogi st or
engaged in hydrology.

MR. SUTTON: It seens to me that the

Wat er shed woul d have a policy in this regard*

Now, they work with various persons. They
work with the State Geol ogi st. They work

with other people And | wanted to ash him
what the basis for his policy is. | think

it has probative val ue.

THE COURT: You're assumng that there

Is a policy.

MR. SUTTON! Yes. His report says
that there is a policy.

THE COURT: All right. | gather that

this policy is in sone type of a witten

report, sone type of a form reached sonetine,

| gather during his five year tenure or prior

t her et o. s that correct?

MR. SUTTONS Well, I'mreading from
M. Reilly's report where he refers to a
policy. Now; | wanted to ask M. Rsilly to
tell us what the basis fbr this informtion

was in this report.

MR. HERBERT? Your Honor, 1 don't want

b
»
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e - Direct - Reilly 144
.; 1 to argue* Further, | think you've ruled
:} ') clearly on the subject.
} 3 THE COURTS No, | didn't. |'mstill
;& 4 trying to.
a% 5 | I's the South Branch of the Watershed
%ﬁ 6 sone type of an official body?
7 MR SUTTON: Let me ask M. Reilly.
8' | | THE COURT* - | see they have a big
9“ ’ - building.up on the highway and so forth. It
;; ) 10 - is some type of a -- . was an official —
fﬁ ; ny ~ THE WTNESS: It is non-profit. It
fa é 121 is a 5013C Citizens Organization, tax exenpt
gi' ; 13 organi zati on.
,; 14 |  THE COURT: 5013C?
;; g 15 ~THE W TNESS: That's tax exenpt code,
?ﬂ ; 6 ,Intefnal Revenue code. It is a public
: 17 interest organization.
18  THE COURT: What is the function of
19 thevpublic ofganization as distinguished from,
20 Bay, the Boy Scouts, which is also a public
;?\ 'Zlﬁ intereét organi zation or the Red Cross?.
2 THE W TNESS:  The document filed with
23 the I nternal Revenué‘Service lists us as a
24 Scientific Educational Organization which
25

deals with the naturallenvirohnent of the

3
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Direct illy
gh Branch of the Raritan R ver's \Watershed,

|
Ithat woul d come under various prograns

F activities that we would deal with al
fating to gathering scientific information
it would relate to the quantity and quality

1 the water which flows t hrough the Watershe

' THECOURT: So it is not an official
dy of the State of N> Jersey?

THE WTNESSt No.

THE COURT: Nor of any nunicipality?
THE W TNESS: No.

THE COURT: It is a voluntary

rgani zation of citizens?
% THE WTNESS: Correct.
THE COURT: And they have a policy,

i gather, with regard to what M. Sutton is

iriving at?
] THE WTNESS: The policy mght, nost
;accurately, be reflected in the Natural
;REsource | nventory and the various sections
1iiq it which deal with a policy of water

fresource managenent .
THE COURT: And it»s already in the

report?
THE WTNESS: Correct.

13
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- Reilly

-THE COURT: Can you point to a page?
THE W TNESS: Yes.

THE COURT: 1!11 go through ny notes
here and give you the pages. \What page is
it? |

THE MITNESS: Page 188C, page 275 and
page 267.

THE COURT: Do you say that this
basis reflects the policy of this voluntary
organi zation then the policy is already been
placed in evidence.

MR. HERBERT: Yes, your Honor.

THE COURTt Page 188C, 275 and 267?

MR* HERBERT: Yes, your Honor.

MR. SUTTON: One of the problems is

that M. Reilly cannot testify. | understand

. that Dr, Horton has already testified in

attenpting to rebut this i nf or mation.

THE COURT: Well, why don't you go
and get a man to testify such as Dr. Horton
if yoju want to meet head by head, line by
line. That's what you have to do, but if you
haven*t got him by ndw then |I'm afraid you're
not going to have him because the case is

going to conclude one ,of these years and | am

146




o O N W N e

\I

10
11
12
13

14

15
16
17
18

19

20

2
22
23 ||

24
25

Direct - Reilly

BY MR

Bul | et
supply
A

Bur eau -

- Report -

inclined to.think it is going to be conpleted,
If not in Septenber, then in October at the

| at est .

SUTTONS
Q M. Reilly, you referred to a
n 73 and another bulletin. Are you able to
t hose bulletins?
| have here today Bulletin 73 from the
of Ceol ogy and Topography, yes. Specia
24 | do not have yet.

MR SUTTON* | think it might be
hel pf ul if-thoseAreports coul d be marked
I n.evidence since M. Reilly has testified
in regard to those reports. Do you have any
obj ection?

MR. HERBERTS Your Honor, could I just
confer with M. Dishner (phonetic) for a
monment, please?

THE COURTS 73 and 24?

THE W TNESS:  Speci al Report 24 and
Bulletin 73, both from the Bureau of GCeol ogy
and Topography.

THE COURT: They're both official

records?

MR. CAIN: Wasn't there an updat e?

[
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 '1 THE WTNESSs Bulletin 73 is the nost
2 updat ed one.
3‘& , MR. HERBERTS . Your Honor, we have no
4 probien1to Bulletin 24 since we were aware of
,5 t hat doqunent. | think it was testified to
6 by?pr«"l4ort6n* - As to Bulletin 73, your Honor,
! I_would sinply like to reserve our position
8 on i t untjl | have an opportunity to exam ne
9 it
: 101 THE COURTS Al right. Have them
é 11‘ marked for identification when they're
g 12 available,. If they're both official records.
3 139 MR HERBERT: | understand, your Honor 4
é 14" THE COURTS And you vnderstand the
| g 15 Rul es of Evidence, official records are
?;;‘_.;f 16 adnmi ssi bl e.
! 17 “ MR. HERBERTS Yes. | think it is an
f  18 | exception to the hearsay rule, your Honor,
Eﬂ 19 | but the question is only as to 73 as to
‘é 20 whether or not we were aware if it was going
i} i;; 21“ | to, be relied upon’by t he def endants.
22 |  THE CORTS Al right. Mark Bulletin
fé 23 | 73 DPB-22 for i dentification.
24 (Bulletin 73 marked BPB-22 for
% i denti fication.)
b




Direct - Reilly

CoL 1r - - THE COURT: -Special Report No. 24
iféﬁ{ Y he does not have. Is that correct? He
ftz?f 3 ‘does not have that and that's going to be
: 4# . ', . DPB-23 for identification. They're both
5 | marked for identification.. One is in hand,
6 that is 22 and 23 is not in hand.
7 Are you through now, Nr. Suttbn?
8 MR. SUTTON: 1 have a couple of nore
9 questions. |
. 10 | understand your Honor has ruled on
; 11 t he policy question of —
é 12* THE COURT: - He said that it is con-
% 13 tained in the report on pages 188C, 275
: § 14 and 267. W went through that. And the
f: g 15! report is al ready in evidence.
B § 16! BY MR. SUTTON:

17 | Q M. Reilly, | believe you testified
gﬁifq ‘18i that the Clinton Township Planning Board contracted
 jQ‘ 19 with the Vatershed Association in January of this

lé 20 year to do a detailed environnmental zoning analysis.
N gi | % 2 I's that correct?
C ;é§ 20 A That is correct.
;. i 23 Q What woufd this analysis involve?
f' ' 24 A This analysis will take the Natural Resource
gffig 25 I nventory information which | have just presented and
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 Direct - Reilly
i; do a detailed zone by zone analysis of the existing

'
4
1

! zoning plan so that when we're done we'll have a

1

“matrix for each zone‘shomjng whether it supports or

is in conflict with the natural resources underlying

that zone.

The Pl anning Board hopes to use this

as a detailed Environmental Land Use Stafenent;
Jif youwll, to support M. O Gady's work.
Q Has the Watershed Association
connenced work on this?
A W have about 80 to'90 percent of the mapping
.conpleted, but the anal ysis has not yet'started.
Q Are you able now to tell us approxi-
H matel y when the work will be conpl eted?
A As soon as | conplete the other two that |'m
| doing. It is very difficult to say.

Q | Are working on others for other
“ muni ci pal i ties?

A Yes. |I'mfinishing Tewksbury and | have to

finish a Natural Resource Inventory for Vst Anwel |
and for Fblland township. It would be in the real m
J of a coupl e of nonths at |east.

MR SUTTON. © The reason | have a

m , probl em your Honor, | had an outline of
| questions and then in view of the fact that |

3
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was not able to ask questions involving
opinion/ I.have to change ny thinking sone-
what . |

That's all the questibns | have.

THE COURT: . Do you have any further
di rect you feel has not been brought out,
M. Cain?

| MR* CAIN. | would like to do that

when we bontihUe. | would assume that M.
Reilly woul d be back in view of the cross-
exam nation. O course, if that's not going
to happen then — 1 could have just a few
qui ck questions.for himin the norning.

THE COURT: | -assunme then we woul d
begin MAth M. Reilly in the norning since
now it rs five mnutes of four. M. Herbert

woul d like to have all of your direct out

of the way before he goes to cross, | gather.

That's it. Be baak tomorrow norning.
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